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WOMEN'S DEPENDENCY ON PRESCRIPTION DRUGS

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 1979

IInufir. OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SELECT COMMITTEE ON ;;LICS ABUSE AND Co 11tt]L,

1Vaghington, D.C.
The Select Committee met, rsi:ant to notice, at 1:14 p.m., in room

SUS Rayburn House Unice Building, lion. Cardiss Collins (acting
eimirwomatt of the :4elect Committee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Stephen L. Neal. Benjamin A. Gilman.
Lawrence Coughlin, Robert K. J)orn ;tn, Lindy Boggs, and Barbera
A. Mikulski.

Staff present: Patrick L. Carpenticr, chief counsel; Alma Bachrach,
chief of staff supply; Toni 131uggi and Elliott Brown, twolessional
staff members; Roscoe Stanek, minority counsel; and Dmne.. Striar,
press dicer.

1111.9. Cm.r.axs. This task force hearing of the Select Committee on
Narcotics Abuse and Control will now come to order.

Recently, the Select Committee on Narcotics Abuse and Control
formed it task force which is charged with the responsibility of ad
dressing the problems facing women who misuse or abuse drugs. This
1.s a critical problem requiring oqr immediate attention.

I am especially gratified to share the assignment with Congressman
Dornan, to chair this task force on women and drug abuse. As one of
the few women in Congress, I feel a particular sense of duty in dealing
with this particular subject.

%%T are all prone to thinking of drug abuse III titling of the male
population and-ht terms of illicit drugs such as heroin, cocaine, and
marihuana. It might. snrprise on to learn a greater problem with this
is some 2 Million women who are dependent on legal prescription
drugs and, in addition. an estimated 5 million women who are abusing
alcohol. often in combination with other drags.

Doctors write more than 200 million prescriptions welt your for
tranquilizers, sedatives, painkillers. and stimulants;
tics show that women account for two thirds of these prescriptiom

lforenver, because of the double standard that exists between men
and women, it. is not uncommon for a doctor to advise a male patient
to work omit his problems in the gym or on the golf coarse. while
female with the same symptoms is likely to be given a prescription for
Valium. What happens next is borne out by cuterFency room statistics.

._Six _out of_ seven persons reporting. a ding crisis of. any kind - are-
wonten.

Particularly susceptible to abuse of legal drugs an, women bet wenn
the ages of 1E and 25. Complicating the problem for most of these
women is the added responsibility of caring for small children and the

(1)



2

stigma -:.)1* ug abuse which has kept welly women from seeking
problem ire. :rent.

Resea.ch. s cite ii number of reasons why more women than men
abuse moo-I.-altering drugs. These range front the boredom of house-

; sw increased amount of stress women are encountering while
4.1tatout- '4- their roles in our society.

No ;:tiestion. it would be a simple matter to blame the medical pro-
fe "aa or the pharmaceutical industry for the lack of control in

-.Tithing Or monitoring the distribution of these drugs. hit the
prs,Aem goes umlt deeper than that.

Ono of the primary functions of this tusk force will be to create
rmblic awareness to encourage preventive measures and adequate
'treatment.

Today, the committee will hear from Mrs. Cynthia Inginniss who is
consultant to Together, Inc.

We will also hear from Dr. Robert Seidenberg, who is a clinical
professor of psychiatry at Upstate Medical Center, State University
of New York, in Syracuse; Ms. Phyllis I lalpeett who is coordinator of
women's programs for the New 4Crsey State Department of Health,
Alcohol, Narcotic and Drug Abuse Control ; Dr, Pails Dello if. 0:4A:ti-
dy° director of a national demonstration program, Stamford, Conn.;
and :Ifs. Barbara Gibson who is a senior administrative associate of
Addiction lic::earch anti MAMMA Corporation in New Yovic City.

Before going forth with the hearing, we will at this time have a
statement front the cochairman of the task force on. women anti drug
abuse, Mat Dornan,

DORXAN. I titanic my distinguished colleague. It is, indeed, an
honor to chair this important committee with so distinguislwd
colleague.

I would just like to say very briefly that I concur wholeheartedly
that this series of committee hearings is critically important because .1
believe that if they are given the proper equipment, treatment, mind
service, it will save lives. It is with it great amount of satisfaction to be
a Congressman or Congresswoman.

Today, we are voting on a nuclear aircraft carrier, We will be
handling the defense budget. All this weelc, we will be voting on export
controls to Communist countries, discussing massive computers. All of
these issues have, in the long run, the import Wotan they deal in the
Saving of human lives.

But when you discuss medical problems in the Congress espeeially
when it involves drugs, you literally have the ability us 1.11ember of
Congress to save the short rimnext week. the week after, next
month, to make a dog in the yearly death toll of those who overdose
and die by abusing &lags, particularly those who have a polydrug
problem and mix them waltaleoltol.

We only read about, the movie stem and rock performers, people who
have attained some fame or notoriety when the overtime to death, but
the other statistics are cold loss on the charts, automobile-death
statistics.- _ : .

Well, the reason I ass II male volunteered to serve on this committee
with Mrs. Collins over some that you might think would receive more
attention like the cocaine (URIC farce we lulve or the PCP task hve.
marilumna task force, is because as a male, there are women in my
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familymy mother deceased in 197. I believed her life was short-
ened by poorly prescribed medical attention. 1 have three danglners.
They are all very healthy, thank (=ed. Not one of the three has been to
a doctor where on occasion they havent been uttered tranquilizers of
setae form. Bit Hellions, given their health and energy levels.

My wife of 5 years next April has come as close to death as any
humanbeing possouy can ill i..e hands or doctors who would other-
wise be considered honorable in their profession.

Growing up as a healthy young man, I held doctors on a high plateau
of esteem, literally on a pedestal. It was a profession that I considered
stmitar to it muting hi 141*V ill I he clergy or noon or innuster or pricA.
I try not to denigrate doctors unnecessarily; they have served me well
over my lifetime. But I can assure you they are no longer as a profes-
sion on a pedestal.

I think the worst chauvinist trip I have ever seen in my life is what
Mt-s. Collins alluded to in her opening statementthis treating men
like men and telling them to get their act together and get to the gym,
and treating women in our country as though they are some sort of
stupid puppy dog and addicting them on drugs that our society is still
not fully aware of the unbelievable danger; particularly the psycho-
tropic drugs.

I think if we are going to do anything on this committee and I
look forward to every hearing we have it is going to be to bring
kens on a subject that the heavy manufacturers of prescription drugs
in this country like-Hoffman-La noche refuse to concede: And that is
that they are dealing with dynamite.

I will just close by saying that I personally believe that there are
inure tears shied, inure heart-felt anguish. and more families broken
up. more divorces caused, more reconciliations eanse41 to fail: by the
improper prescribing of drugs than any of the myriad sociological
probk-ms we have in this Nation, tea ring apart our family unit.

So I repeat; it is an honor to sit here with you, Mrs. Collins. Thank
you.

Mrs. COLUNS. Mr. Gilman?
Mr. Otrarxx. Thank ,von, Madam Chairman. I want to commend the

gentlelady from Illinois and the gentleman from California for the
task force holding these hearings and for doing the research necessary
to prepare for the hearings. I am particularly concerned with the psy-
chological effects of mood-altering drugs and the effects of these drugs
on our female population, indeed, all of our citizenry.

We need tG examine why physicians are so poorly informed regard-
ing the effects of all of our drugs and why they :MC causing such exten-
sive use of drugs sun its Valium, a dm!" that 'ye are finding is more
addictive than we initially believed it to be and which has become so
pervasive in its use throughout our Nation.

I look forward to the testimony by our witnets. T know it is going
to be beneficial to all of us on the Select Committee on Narcotics. We
have spent a great deal of time and attention and funds in reaching

'oat to all parts of the world to FCC what we can do about reducing. the
supply of narcotics at its solace. I certainly think it is time that we
examine some of our problems right here at home where we have an
even more serious problem with regard to polydrug abuse and alcohol
mixed with that polydrug abuse.
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I am sure these hearings are going to be beneficial to the work of
this committee. Thank. you, Madam Chairman.

Irs. COLLIN S. Thank you very much.
Those two bells which just rang mean we bare a vote in the House

of Representatives so it is a timely place to recess just for about 10
minutes. And then we will come back and receive testimony from our
witnesses.

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)
Mrs. COMM. This hearing will reconvene at this time.
Our first witness is Mrs. Cynthia Maginniss. Mrs. Maginniss, you

may begin your testimony now, please.

TESTIMONY OP CYNTHIA BIAGINNISS, WOMENTOGETHER, INC.,
GLASSBORO, NJ.

3Irs. Maorxxiss. When I was an adolescent, my great grandmother
died. The women in my familymy mother, my grandmother, my
aunt. and Iwere given tranquilizers in spite of the fact that my
great grandmother was my father's relative, not my mother's. qty
mother and father were divorced when I was 19, and I was sent to
a boarding school. I took an overdose of aspirin, and the sehoal failed
to report this to my family.

3fy mother was given both tranquilizers and amphetamines for
nerves and her weight by her doctor. She was about 10 to 15 pounds
ovem.eight. She -was also an alcoholic,-although she hid-it well like

-many other housewives. When my mother died, I was 10 and was
given tranquilizers for 1 week. The general mood in my family and
society seems to be that women should not cry a lot, and we should be
drugged instead of crying.

When I was in college. I weighed 105 pounds. I want to point out
to you I weigh 105 pounds now. I went to a diet doctor for my weight
problem. I was weighed and had my blood pressure taken every week

-by a "helper." I never met a doctor. I lost 94 pounds.
Another doctor gave me tranquilizers for my nerves mid because I

was having trouble sleeping. I got a kidney infection and vitamin de-
ficiency and dropped out of school to be hospitalized.

When I was 18, I had a nervous breakdown. I was hospitalized in
a prestigious private hospital and given various medications includ-
ing Thorazine in doses large enough to put me to sleep during the day
and additional, but ineffective, therapy. The only. reason I know I was
taking Thoraznie is because the patients identified it for me. I wits
never told by a doctor or nurse what I woes taking. I believe that the
other patients and aides helped me much more than the psychiatrists
did.

After being hospitalized, I married. And when we decided to have
a child. I stopped taking Thorazine which I hail been taking for about
4 months after being released from the hospital. I was not receiving
any therapy or follownp during this time. When my son was 18
months old, we snowed so that my husband eould get Ins master's de-
gree. I was depressed and bored. I mentioned this to my gynecologist,
and lip prescribed Valium, A milligrams to lie taken as heeded. He trill
inc I could take more than one at a time if I needed to.

a



I,

5

The next several years of my life are very blurry, but try to
give you the filets and impressions as I remember them. I went to an-
other doctor who gave me diet pills out of his &wet. He had great
big bottles of pills in Ids closet and would give Hie envelopes full

My gyiletIlOgiA gaVe IOW EWN" Valium and I ta IWO in rot" or:11111w : 8,?
Settr 1:011". we ilvtitit'll In 1111Ve tition her oiitI. I only took Valium dur-
ing my pregnancytip to 15 Milligrams at It time as needed. After
the birth at my second child, I was more depressed and anxious and
developed colitis, My family doctor gave me it relaxant and another
pain My doctors never asked inc what else I was taking and
didn't t ell me what I was being given.

I didn't tell them how often I was upset or how, ninth I was upset.
because I was of of being labeled a hvpochrondritie or complainer.
And the doctors scented to know best wliat to (la for me. During this
time. I went to a local mental health center and saw a fairly compe-
tent doctor. When he moved, I stopped going because my now doctor
started telling me his problems.

When I was 25 years old, we moved again, and I was depressed.
And my ,,e.yinocologist increased my Valium to 10 milligrams to be taken
as needed. I want to state now that I wasn't as physically hooked as
sonic people because I took such large doses at times that / would get
sick and not take my pills: "tny friends," fora day or two.

I also only took diet pills on weekdays and not on weekends. So on
weekends, I didn't really need the tranquilizers to get me to sleep or
down from being high. I eon also see now that I was happier on week-
ends when I had more to do and lily husband was home, things like
that,

I went to a new doctor in Glassboro and became more jittery and
depressed. I stopped the amphetamines, but my unhappiness con-
tinued. Nrhen me ehilden no,loehaved. I look two tat,.
lets of Valiant, want to clear this up. I took 3 to Ito milligrams of
Valiumit wasn't milligrams. bat :3- to 10-milligram tablets.

I slept bite. I had insomnia and overdosed a few times, I told my
doctor. and he gave me a II-month prescription ftor Valium and Dar-
von, 100 of each, Minable 4 to tt aunt'. -. I got ci,litis again and started
taking Tria vil along with the Valiant.

I went to a women's club meeting na,-1 save two women from To-
',ether, frte. who were talking about hotlines and drug overdose and
abortions. They did draft counsel him. a nd things like that. At the time,
I didn't think it pertained to me. r took their card, and when I took
my next drug overdose, I called them. The me to describe my
house and neighborhood and cattle and found yie We talked, and they
scented to care very 11111CII. And they asked mo to come to It women's
group nwetiug and I went.

I found a place where I felt safe and eared forn Awe where
could he inc and not who I thought 1 :41m111d be, Showily after attend-
ing my first group,. T went to work on the hotline. I ationnpfi'd to kill
insseir one awe time, taking 480 milligrams of Valium ono a few
Demo'. After this episode. another doctor who knew about my
suiehi attempt offered tire tranquilizers for eosins, but I learned self -
hypnosis inswilti, areal I don get colitis any more,
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The modeling done at Together by drug-free women staff who are
coping with life in alternative ways is certainly more usfill to a
woman than being told how to be at women by a man. The majority of
counselors are ex-prescription drug abusers. and as such are able to
understand the problem and show the client that change is possible.

In many other drug programs, the medical model is used, which
comes from the perspective of attemptinkr to cure a drug-abme prOb-
ion and make the patient whole again. This model is ineffective. as
clients often substitute other destructive coping; mechanisms, such as
smoking and alcohol, and believe that he or sh ie s not whole and OK.

At Together, the approach is to support the already whole individ-
.. ual while helping her to discard outmoded destructive behaviors. This

is done in a taring, but nonrescuing atmosphere by strong centered
feminists. It is done, in my mind. miraculously spite of the humili-
ating and time-consuming medical exams of 'women already under a
doctor's care, endless paperwork required by the funding agency, and
the threat of urine-monitoring by the State.

I know that all drug programs suffer some of these same problems,
but women who are alinsing prescription drugs are not the same as
people using illicit drugs, who are often court referral eases.

By teaching new life skills. helping the woman see herself in per.
spective to our often sexist society, aiding her in satin."' her goals,
and in getting on with her life, Together performs an effective service
to the client. I think that this program works also because clients can
In:mue involved in helping others as hotline vohinteeis, typing, or
doing something in the office, being a group leader, counselors, and
staff trainers and administrators.

Another plus is that there are no fees involved at all, unlike many
mental health centers that women can go to. Confidentiality is highly
prized. as many clients start out v:ithoat their family's knowledge,

To me. the areas of need for improvement nationwide are for more
treatment facilities like Together and more lireVeill kin through eduea-
nen and information. I would like to see TV ads alkali prescription
drug awareness such as, "Do you know what ycm are being given?
Why? For how long? Are you aware of the site effects? If not, ask.
Its your body."

I would also like to see people become more wary of doctors and
start to think of doctors as their employees rather than gods. I believe
that I am wary of .governmental restraints, either of doctors or phar-
maceutical eoniines. I holieve that women. and consiimern in general,
have both the ability and the right to make informed choiees.

I would also like to see school ehildren trained in coping skills which
can replace drugs, some eophr skills like stress-reducing techniques,
self-hypnosis. and assertive communications.

These hearings are certainly a step in the. right direction. and I feel
Veil' hopeful. Thank you for riving me the space to share with you.

Mr. Domm Does I hat complete your st atement ?
Mrs. Mmax'xiss. Oh. I have something else I want to share just

quickly.
As I was coming down here. I was reading Good Housekeeping ning,-

azine, September 1979. In it, there is a letter to the editor. I would like
to read it because it expresses what I feel :

:11
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With my mother, my grief went on for years because I kept suppress-
it-with pills and things. I think it is better to get it out and cry..

IC no inn] finaturattl_feel-sa - : . ..... .

zOne other question before I turn .to my colleagues.-.In
*acting with doctors and medical persons. did you ever ---

trffrciyt particularly a male doctor, that really seemed to ._.-
=Problem and leveled with you. or ever brought it up

aybe there was some other health course to take, than .

I don't think I ever really thou-ght I had. My ..

logivaho be pretty good and aware. In fact, h had .recom..
iittlitattLis Aci,our ageneyrThen, I was seeing him one time, and -*--
ixteepPrAtpreity calm"Oh, yeah, I'M taking Valium."

ink I have really. -

illy have in a forum like Senator Kennedy_ chaired ___

_other day. ex- addict doctors who themselves a re.-:
anifigallit's and years of going in and out of hospitals all

:and 10 years of hosting the broadcast showsI
Rumiguacin't over recall a doctor speaking out vigoronSly

handle on this problem.
zWon Id say Dr. Seidenberg does.
4..1 have seen him testify before, and I would agree

. . . .

'distinguished colleague frcaii :Louisiana Mrs

i'7911. Mr. Chairman; and thank wm, Mrs. Magin-
oily. I am very sorry I haven't been here for the
lei gra tend to he admitted to this committee as sto
qo, unfortunately, I don't have the time to sit on

,Alyi.-_,,t,1-fanT74 n -nor.
12.= ''gnItehil to you, Mr. Doman- for chairing this

nd to the other members of the committee.
-'` .;VIII passing.; that the story in Good-Housekeeping

,. m Margaret Adams. one of their editors, who was
wpastisawtimiNTIMiiigs held last year by this committee on.women

1010141117W.4 -is ;;ratifying to realize that the committees have

n the fact that yon were prescribed Valium th rough-
sa ever mentioned to pin that Valium may have

t= ktit§?
uNrossr49.

Mikulski and Congressman Miller and
Other Members of Congress; arC.very interested in
wile in cases of domestic:. violence. We have been

._,dicians, particularly with affluent-patients,-some-
a= UAW arse to do with .pregnant women when they'

of family battering, Tragically, the incidence
aimn uam to increase sometimes when they are pregnant_
kavit- 'vide tranquilizers so the -women 'ea/is:kip and cope

ccillto

the potential for very adverse impact noon the -_-
,:horn: I Infant drug dependcom genet it:probh!ni. s-

. .

01.4%1712TOLV.;'Y

4
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I really aril very. grateful to you for your courage and frankness. I
.knoir others have many questions to ask you, but let me add, we are SO
glad to have -the various_ witnesses come here because only through

7this: kind of -exeltange..from.people who haye. expCrienees-Oeross the
spectrum of the problem and wholinve worked to develop aiplie-ation-i...
of solutions ran we really come forth with some positive and produc-
tive hearings which will lead to meaningful Government responses.

Thank you very much.
Mr. Do.RNAW. Our distinguished chairwoman has joined -us, Mrs.

Collins.
Mrs. Caw:5. Thank you very much, Mr. Doran. I have just,two or

three.quest ions.
I notice from your testimony that you mentioned that you took Val-

ium during your pregnonc, and up to 15 milligrams at a .time as
needed. How often did vou feel you had t o take those?

Mrs. M.toixxiss. Biery night to get to sleep, and oftenaround
dinnertime. Sometimes in the morning, if my sou was running around -
it lot, or something. like that. But 10111111y around dinnertime, when
things got, a Mile- heel ie, and every night to get to sleep. Also. if 'I
had any interaction with my father or outer relatives, and I would feel
insecure. T would take the Valim».

Mrs. Cow xs. I felt, it interesting also on page 1 of your testimony,
you said-that your doctors never asked you what else you were taking.
Not time, ever?

Mrs. MAatxxiss. No. - .

Mrs. Cow xs. When talking to various friends and people you met in -- -
Together;d0 they have the same situation that many doctors just.
ask theiii)iit kilts if they are t aking other medication ?

Mrs. MAotxxiss. They don't ask; and sometimes, if von tell them,
they forget. it or they don't- care. 1 have had that. I sun allergic: to peni-

_ Alin. It is written on my Omit, and the doctors don't see it. Often.
they are just yery. very busy: Sometimes, they don't care.

Mrs: Cow *IC 'Will iiiatioFedliii-ptige-2;1. think, of your testimony;
in
next

first paragraph, that, "I took their card, and when I took my
nest drug overdose." you called (lie people at Together, Inc. When
did you first realize that you were overdosing?

Mrs. MmuX):i$A. That day, or in my lifetime?
Mrs. C01.11.11NS Just generally, when did you say to yourself, "Hey,

I am taking too nice of this stuff. Why and I doing those sorts of
things?

1Irs. MAcaxxiSs. I knew.I was doing it to escape. I knew I was tak-
ing loo many at times. Somehow, I didn't think it WAS :t problem.

Mrs. COMINg. Did you ever realize for yourself that it was a'
problem?
-Mrs. Mam.xxiss. Not until after I stopped doing it. I guess my last

suicide attempt I can remember being in the hospital with the sheet,
over my head, I twos so embarrassed. Someone came in and I said. "1

. don't, lilke.this; I don't want to do this any more." and the person looked. -
at me, ond Said, "Then why don't. you stop?" That's when I realized it
was within my power t.o stop doing it.

So until then, really maybe I. wanted to die; maybe it. was bit for-,
...attention, n is littkeenfusing in my mind by I did it A Jot of

. .
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HMOS. it WO illi41 to 01-:eltpe for ar little while. I knew it took to Valium.
- I would sloop longer than if a took 1 or 2.

---- It is difficult tsay why:-
does

COI I IV 'The program, Alternatives for Women- Now, what.
does that do?

Mrs. MitmNxiss. That is an organization that. does job counseling
and returning to school. They also work with battered wives, and they
have a component for child care.

Mrs. Cor.m.s.- When your doctors prescribe these drugs for you, do
they .aver tell you anything about the danger of 'mixing medication

alcohol or other drugs; anything like that?
Mrs. 11Lwimxiss. No. In fact, when I mentioned I used to take them.

41'01111(1 flitill{bri hoe, nen, would take my Valium, wit h a glass of wine.
And fluid no idea that was wrong. I get angry sometimes, when I
realize that I was not informed.

Mrs. Comm. Thank you very much.
Mr. Chairman?
Mr. DOBNAY. Ms. Mikulski?
Ms. Migur.sni. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
Mrs. Ala O nisi. l would like to t hank you for stepping forward

sharing with us your-own peisonal story. I think it is a compliment -

to yeti and,other -women_ like you .who..a ing .to. come .forward -
and provide whet I consider is an exposure of whatis a major prob-

takela great deal of courage to come into a public forum with
this architecture and high ceilings and share with us your own story. _ .
. .I have just a few questions. And not to be repetitive, as you consulted

physicians at these various times, benchmarks in your life; either the
points of enormous g.rief or pregnancy or acute physical illness, did
they take those problems and handle theth as natural processes that
most-adults need" tocopc with, for example, grief. Did they approach

Childbirth as- a natural life process to be facilitated and enhanced and
nurtured Cr were your various symptoms viewed as diseases to be ati.
tacked and cured and, therefore, place you under attack? How did they
approach that?

Mrs. Milononss. I was given the impression that there was some-
thing wrong with me. .

Ms. MuttnsEt. Even when you were pregnant?
Mrs. lifmuziNiss. Yes; and with the postpartum depression, some-- times I was given kind of a pat on the back, oh, don't worry about it,

that happens to everybody, but generally, I had the feeling I was
given a pill to cure what was happening to me.

And I now believe that the pills that I was taking made me more
depressed and more anxious than if I hadn't, been taking them.

Ms. MINTASIKI. One other question. Were any other treatment
modalities suggested to you, whether counseling, lnofedback for pain,
any other approaches other than a pharmaceutical one?

Mrs; MAOINNISS. No. No.Sometimes, they would say "Sit down and
put your feat up -and get somebody to watch the children;" -which
could have been useful at times. But I was never referred to anyplace
else which would have been very helpful and turned out to be helpful
in the long run.

Ms. lifurtnino. I see. Now, you are part of a group called Wornent--
rogether. whieh I gather is a self-help counseling and:peer therapy
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program. How do you feel (het has benefited either, yourself or the
members of that group?

Mrs. MAmsrzoss.Are yon-tallcing.about.the Ople"who work- thefe';-
or the clients?, .

Afficm:sit'r: Well, I am n social worker myself. And I find that in
helping people, most often help myself.

myself.

Mrs. limnsrioss. It is incredibly helpful.
Ms. utur..sra. Whatever way you eon describe it
Mrs. ATAOINNISS, feel like am doing Pial101hiag worthwhile, Saa14,-

thing challenging, something that uses my mnind. 1 am not a good full-
time mother. I find it tasking, boring. T like my children a lot; I enjoy
being withthem on a part -tonne bosom. And I think that there are a lot
of women like me who would rather he aril doing something else than

staying home taking cam of 2-, 3-, and 1-year-ohis all day.
Yet, T think that there is something about our society that says we

should do thAt -surd that, we are not ON if we don't do that. I don't
want to see it swing the other way: it is not Olt to tie that.' Ilut there
are some women who really enjoy that. nut for MO, it was not reward-
ing. So it gave MO a chance to get out and do something good.

Hvery tear T. t curb asseetivenemms training, it rein forms I he aNitel'-
tivenesg within me, So I feel every time I help !Ulmer women, I help

AlittleAncire.
Ms. lifiximmr. Thank you very much. . . _ . _ . .

Mr. Chairman and laden) Chairwoman. T just wanted t ocomment-;
As you knew. T am einemher of the Sulmeommi cm. on I lenli b in the
teestate and Foreign Commerce Committee. and thought the members
of this committee world interested to know time approach -that we
have taken on the authorisation for the programs related to drug
Abuse and alcoholism. In Pursuing our own work on that subcommittee,
va.found that there v.res a severe problem of women being addicted to

drug:hot, wefouttri that the Federal dollar was being targeted
-to the hard core heroin- addict, parsons who wonlol be more likely . to .

commit violent crime to get funds to me int nin the habit. There MIA no
orientation to the. problems of women in drug elmse for what some of
ris call medically pe.preseribed junkies. And. of rtienler interest, to
Mrs. Collins and ?elms, Pornen is there is no faMily orient ntion to the
.treatroent cif drug manse so that you can take a look at the person with-
in his or her familY end then see whet type of approaches and trent-
ment modalities would be. . .

We tried .tofilo some ennIVions raising with NEW end had them
place or.--a short-term lease with a 1 -vent Authorization and mandated
they take a look tit this particular' area. The work of this committee
will certainly reinforce this. And I thank you very much for your
effort. -

--Mrs. Boons. Would the gentlewoman yield? I would like to say that
one- of my subcommittees ms responsible for eporonrietions for time
Veterans' Administration. This year. the Veternme.Administretion.is
taking 1-k- very positive step tewerd femilroientatinn in thin treatment
of_drng abuse. This is one urea of the government that is working
properly- in that revolt Tnfortimetely. -it took rm great number of
Vietnam .-en :veterans to make the Veterans' Administration FOO the
necessity:for-this tvne of innovative regrew'. TlutI- do think that-
iire moving in the right direction.
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_ Mr. DORNAN. Excellent point. It is amazing With all of the years of
experience with.alcoholism that. we knew the whole family had to be
approached' on that'that it' took so long to come around to involving--!

-the W11016 'NM ay. process and-approach with drug addiction. It
excellent point. .

Mrs. MAot:cmss. May I say something in this area The Federal or
the State guidelines that we are under make it very difficult at times
to get clients in. And I just want to mention that we had one woman..
who we were required to have medical examinations. And she got
bruises on both her arms from having blood taken.

Her husband did not know she was coming to us. He probably would
have physically abused her had he known. And we were required for
funding to have this done to her. And she had to dress in the bathroom
for 10 nights and things like that until the bruises disappeared. And
that is very -unfalt to the housewife. It is almost. impossible to give
treatment under circumstances like that at times because-of the guide-
lines and the restrictions that have been under.--;--

-Mr. Doicx.x. In your own experience. did your husband ever go to -
any of your doctors and ittleSi ion them?

Nfl" 11AOINNO4S. No. No. lly luichluol is fairly shy and quiet that.
way. And he really is very proud of hie now. but he st ill is not. involved
in what I am doing very much. Tie has his own life. And I guess he
always fell that the r'd0t1 ors knew best.

Doitx.%x. Mr. Gilman ?
Mr. Oct.smx. Thank you. Mr. Chairman. And Mrs. Maginniss, we

are very interested in ymn teStimony. Bow many years were you an
abuser of Valium?

Mrs.lf.mcxxiss. Valium ? Maybe 8.
lfe. 11.31.%N. is that the main41rog of almm.?

11.s..:11.awstss. 1.'4)1 the last 5 years. I would say (iefiniielY.
Mr. Citi.-3rAx. How old were you when you first started taking

%Tallinn ?----
Mrs. MAmxxts.4. I think I was about Iti the first lime. I mentioned

my mot her died. Thai was t he first tirnef took Valium.
Mr. 0 U.-31-AX. And then, there was a period of time.you were off it?
Mfrs. )f.wixNIS!4, A couple of vea rs, a few years.
Mr. GILMAN. And after your youngest was, I guess. a few months

old. %In:started taking, it. aga in ?
Mrs. NI.mixxiss. 1 es,
Mr. GIL3rAx. And the doctor prescribed it?
Mrs. MAccrxxiss. Always.
Mr. Gu.3tAx. Dicl he in addition to t he prescription of Valimo warn

you of any of the danuers of ahlise?
lfs. NImax7oss. .

Mr. GILMAN. Wag there any in formation printed that was givers to -

you ovum the !untie thai you were given ? . . _

--Mrs; xNoss.- Tsua I I v.- it-didn't even INV. tit(' ttante of the dr(t!::
In fact: for ,Yea rs. I didn't: know :ghat -I was taking. because they- didn't.. - - - - --
nat. the names cm. And if :.)ked him. I never received

Nit Ott.m.vc. Did the doelor provide the 1110liention or did you boy
it-At a pharmacy?
. Mrs.' :11maxxiss.,Sometiones the doetOr; somelinleS the Om emney:
Hut fin- vents, no ollinp.

---------_,-,--

52-420



31r. Git.'mAx. And You didn't knoW actually* 'what drug You were
-- . taking? -

...___----7-r-7311.8:-314Wix'xtaS. No; I didn't; know. .. ...- - .

-31r. 011mA x. When did you lirst learn it wus Valium?
31ii4731;idlgRisii.--I thilik-1 heard-some people talking about it, and

I mentionedin fact, it was a t.ap group. And 1 took out one of my
pills, and we looked it up in a P1)11 book or somebody said they had
taken it. that was what it was.

Mr. Ou..3CAN. now long had you been taking it before you
identified

Mrs. MActs-Ntss. Years. I don't know exactly, but- for a long time.
)1r. 0 n.atAx. More than a year or two?
Mrs. NimuNNiss. Yes.
31r. (fu.m.AN: And you eventually asked your physician what medi-

cation you were taking?
Al rs. MmaNNiss. No. I found ont.myself.
Jr. (Now:. And after von haunt out, did you make any inquiries

about the medication?
3Irs. 3f.unNxiss. No.
Mfr. 0 u.si.%x. At any time, (lid your physician give you nny warn -

inc' about abuse of this drug?
Mrs. 31.un xxiss. No. .

- 'Mfr: Ott:31.or: Did you. finally_ begin to take more and more of it as__
time went on?

Nfrs.MmuNgiss. Yes. Yes.
3fr. GILMAN:What:dosage were yon initinnv taking?
Mrs. 3 fmn x NISS. Five milligrams us needed:
3Ir. 0 lot.% . And bow often did you take that?
3frs. 3fmnxxiss. Sometimes Iwo times in day. tiomel inlet; I would

take 10 of t Item a day.
.Mr. Chow% That is 10 pills?

__ Mrs. MmtINNIss. Yes. . . . . _

Mr. 0uStitg. And then, what did they eventually increase toas you
begin to take more anti more? .

mrs. MMI1 N N ISS. SOMet ;MI'S :11'0111141 (111111101 "MR% if things got. really
hectic. I would take 10.13.15.

Mr: Otomx. All at one time?
Mrs. 3fmnNxiss. Yes.
:qr. C-ilom N. how many it day? . .

.

Mrs. 3Lwaxxiss. The most I have taken was .18 Valium with a couple
Of Darvon:

Mr. Ott...u.w. Do yon know bow mane milligrams of Valium was hi
each One? .

.efts. MAtit xNtss. 'refl. -

. '31r. ClitatAN. Ten milligrams too tablet?
.Mrs. 31Aow7iss. Yes.. . .

Mr. GOMM N. And von took as many as 0 in 1 day?
- --- Mrs. 31,wiNNIK.S..Yes.._ _ .. ._ .. _ . . _ __. _ __... ...

_ 1_31r-0,143m x. When you did that. (lid they have any bad effect?
Mrs. Mmasxtss. 'flint was my last suicide attempt. T ins taken to

the hosoital and was in intensive care for 9.4 hours.
Mr. rtirAtA*. Did von-notice any psychological (glees? Did you get._

a ny.psychological effects from this overdose? . . . . - _
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lit. C totAx. Al lW t iuus I hat you thudded to witlid o from Vol-
lion, min that under It dodoes direction?

------7-774-'2AlrigiliAciNNT8101.0:
-

That -twits a voluntary act on your part? Had you been
tgleised at all any physician prior to that to try-to withdraw?.

.. limuxxiss.gro.
Air. thotAx .11. outerter words, in that. 10-year period or 'whatever it

wits, you hod been using and abusing Valium, you never received any
advice front any physician with regard to 11w dangers of the overusege
of_Yalitti nor did_ you yeeeive,11 )10ov:illy pharmary or from auy
drug componY?

Mrs. Ainerti xiss. Only 1: have an 'melt. who is a pharnmeist, and he

.. told me a couple of times I shouldn't take them. But the pharmacy
that. I vent, to never said imp hing to

Arn otA N. How Maa tinter; la that period of time did your doet or
prescribe Valium

Airs. Aimsra a Iss. T really ean't tell You.
Mr. I II.N14 X. Approximately? it. be more
Mrs. null:xi ss. Alunit every 6 months. when I went, for my.regular

Pap test: About every it months.
,Air. 01LNIA x. AO you would !wet' bud at least. more than five or six

prescriptions?..
Air Na04 611. yes. I. moved reedlike, rout I found bottles-of

drawers. that 1 hadn't been: in for years. -was-realty
-shocked ant I bud that many just lying around and hidden in things, .

Goamx. And on each neeltal011 you WPM; bogie fort. prescription.'
;there- any discussion with the physician about the number you

Were 'ginning?
Airs. AlmuNsiss. No.
.lie. t l s t.mAxt_Wltt miter. drug of nbaSe were you using?
Mrs.. NNISS. took Dared.) was Witte-

_114.g that if had Id of eramps. I would take three or four. I look
as -1 saltrIlli)razine: f -*other things-111m A a lot of pills
that -

111r..0 11,MA X. WPM. t hey all prescript kat tlrugs?
- Mrs. \NM. Oh, yes.

7:41r.i(1.101,0% And had the physician reeommending..warned you Of
any nlii1sonf thole?

No:
(lit.mAx. Or le problem of the multiple use of all of those

drugs?
MAntxxiss. No. No. 1 must Say Ilia a lot of the doctors I went

to didn't. know I was taking mote than one us needed, But. The one par-
ticular dotor did and never did anything about. it. But I was given a.
lot of other things that T just. ;WWII identified.

Mr. Grit.NtAx. Had you ever inquired of tiny physician about l lie doll-
ger of utilizing RION than one drug tit thaut

AlAft_ttiss. No.
Mr. idled that -'1 her hos heen a. great-deal of!

hip to What unique Native about Together is so worthwhile us
c0111Ratt:d to some of the other drug rehabilitation groups?

this main -thing`for'me'ts.that -it is ti;*0- 7-7

men's Organization. don't, think that women, housewives, are going
_to_he.helpedby.going into traditional cltaik theiapy places where they



are going to be in encounter groups and going to be among a lot of
men sitting around who aro heroin addicts, something like that, maybe

here:1- I hi nk.:.women -who are middlelars housewt yes ow:
jag. houieWives need_te be with other women like themselves.. n-, _

--Another t hing- wo.do.is.we.do not. gini_oui,elves toward the thitg-
Mink: We have groups that are all women, all kinds of women, growth"-
groups. And the drug abuser fits in there, She doesn't stand out, and
she is not. in a group that is geaeil Iowan! drugs. So she just grows
and stops using her drugs, which is what happened to me. As I felt
better about. myself, I didn't need tho.drugs. .

Mr. On.m.iN. And the most importiTnt aspect, Is' feelingcomfortable
being with other women and not having a

Mr)-t. Mauro rev That's right-If you were getting medication from
your doctor, would you go to a. drug organization, having your urine
monitored, and all sorts of papers written about you, you know? Thai'
women generally trust their doctors; they don't come into us as drug
abusers. They come in because they want to take assertiveness train. -

ing or they are having problems with their husband or something.
Then, they admit that they are using dengS, and we work on that.. 13tit

it is not a focus.
Mr. 01/4w,i,r. Row long have you been drug-free?
Mrs. About tl yeam

GthmAs. Think you very.inneh for being so frank with us. And
eve appreciate'the-willingness to testify. . .

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. DORNAN. Yes, Mrs. Collins.
Mrs. Com.uss. I have one minor question for our witness. please. You

mentioned in response to one of Mr. Gilmai4 questions that you had
Physieni Problems such as walking into walls and what- have you. Did..
yon mention that to your doctor as a possibility? Did you say. tti pin
walking into wails: could it be the medication T am taking. sonte!..
thing like that?

Mrs. MAnixxiss. That Was after any last suicide attempt: I did et--
times tell him I was very sleepy all clay long. and i didn't feel like
making dinner some nights, and things like that: I didn't really ask
ir that was because of i he mod 14.14114)1, :

Mrs. COLLINS, Thank you,
. _ DORNAX..To this date, lin ve.you over seen a sideeff. eats chart

Valium ?
Mrs. MACINXISI. T have read about it in the PAR book. but I have

never been given ime by a doctor'or with 011$1. Onyibing (bat: no.
Mr. DowAx. Some of the medical journals where they publish hill.

Mc ads very expensively and beautifully produced. or in some of the
pamplilots that nme with Valium in bull:. they will list n series of side
effects. And among those are things like diiziness, sinned speedy' nsi-

y. miget% Do you recall ever seeing those? _

Mrs. 'T,iotxxiss, No, I would like to say. trio: if -those pamphlets
.. look lam line that, come.with t he birth_control pills. probably wol11d.

have read them.
.

Mr. Donxms:. Very Fitia11 prim ?
nAlurs:stss, Ind very wordy. confusing, And at Hutt point, I

was Worried about 'taking me oflittle children. woidd not' liavt- _ -

read the pamphlets. .
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lfr. Dons-4x. Were your own conditions on the side-effects chart.r-
--'say,-disorientation, confusion, anxiety, anger, since they will give them.. _.
Co people who are ha vingmarital problems? They give them to people
who problenis; SO- it is hice,to be
prochicing pill for . financial problems: .

When I confront.'doctors with a side-effect chart, 'they give u, flip-
pant 'answer like, "That, is a standard side-effect chart. That comes
witli every drug. That covers the landscape so you wouldn't get stied."
But then, upon further investigation, I find out that by looking at
other people-s and looking _at other bulk purchases to see what their
side-effect charts were, the side-effect charts were very different. And

:they wouldn't. put in spacial disorientation, dizziness, anxiety, sleepi-
ness, drowsiness, for some other pills. They would have some other

- things just, the oppositehypertensiontinsoinnia. -

I think the disregard of discussing side- effects with a patient when
they give them a serious prescription drug like Valium is really the
beginning or. core of the problem, and the fact, that most people's
experience is they never meet a doctor who is opposing the pellmell
prescribing of these. You never reached a point where prescriptions
were so easy to get. where you ever considered taking your doctor's
prescription pad out of the offiee or double prescription?

Mrs. nintwisasS. No. I knew I could go anywhere and get Omni. All
- -1hod was walk in and say I was having trouble sleeping and

nervous. and I could get them from anybody. _

your group associations, have you ever heard of
people calling in their own prescriptions, pretending to he a nurse?

Mrs:-Aftwaxxiss. No. All the people' I-know had a very easy lime
getting the prescriptions. I want to say that I think the doctors don't
tell women about, the side effects because they think that we are so
whifty..we would develop these side effects out of our own mindS.
something like that.

I think they have n_ very sexist,attitude about. women. I think they
would tellinChecatii6 n man has to g-O into an important: johei'crfditY,
but women just stay home. And so what. if they get a little dizzy, you
know,-things like that. I really think they are very sexist in their
hides toward -women. . . _

Don x. have no further questions. And I will see if any of
my collagues do. Butfirst,1 would like to emphasize alio the courage
I think it takes to come before a congressional committee on thiS

*ject: I haYe spoken to some very courageous women who tried to do
what they-could behind the scenes, but they said the sears are still so
hurtful that they would cry in public.

-We have had some very famous people we have approached through
our committee stiff and asked them if they would expand on a book or _-
their public testimony to try to help this problem, help other people

. And they have expressed exhaustion. They joist have to turn to other
things or 'again this fear that it is just too hurtful and too soon.
. So, I appreciate your Coming forward. And I repeat I said in
iv-opening statement; if we can get-the, word-out-through-the-media, :
our own committee.. and congressional processes, you are-really help;-"
ing people and ma:ibe'even saving lives. We have only become aware
very .reeent ly -of, VP !intik -deal mut- t thi f hi abhi
not, any' of my colleannes-----
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Mrs. Cow Ns. Air. Chairman, just let me associate myself
len ritilser;._centwith all of your remarks, 1t is certainly the sentiment of

Collins as well as all the other people here, you are to be saluted. And--
__we do thankyou for= cbiliiii bade us: _

Mr. DoaNA x. Thank you very. much.
Dr. Seidenberg; is he in the room?
Please come forward.

-Dr. 'Robert Seidenberg, psychoanalyst and elinical professor of_psy-
chintry at the Upstate Medical Center, State University of New York
at Syracuse. Doctor, we welcome you to our committee.

We (lid nI swear in I he lirsi Wi11114414. 140 I will forgo Ihal. formality _

with you. You have testified bofore,.niid you am so respected in your
f -have no 'reason to believe that anything you would te'll us

would not be the where truth and nothing but the truth. Welcome be-
'fore our committee..

And if you would like to submit your written statement for the rec-
ord or read all or parts of it, as you hvill,sir.

1)e. Seideltheeg s prepared si lenient ppea I'S 011 11, 02.1

TESTIMONY OF ROBERT SEIDENBERG, MX,, PSYCHOANALYST AND
PSYCHIATRIST, UPSTATE MEDICAL CENTER, STATE UNIVERSITY
OP NEW YORK AT SYRACUSE

Dr. SmozNium0. Timi( you, Mr, Doman, I am certainly very happy
to be here teddy. And foliowiag the very poignant and important tes-
timony that you haw:1,111ft heard, I can only re:Align from, so to speak,-

-my side of -the desk, the atrocities that have gone on in this urea, and
try to pinpoint some rowdies,

I urn particularly happy for hearings of this nature because I not a
"first-amendment imilde.h I am against censorship. But. I feel that the

1)cOple
who have access to massive adrertining and public media_ must

1)0 confronted and must. not be Droieeted by the immunity of so-called
professional brotherhood or other silencing-domes. -

I think that members of the medical profession have lx.en (.a.q

m

biting
iii the sky op-this issue because of a grave intellectual detimen in
them physicians do not siein to understand the meaning of con-
flict of interest. They simply don't understand this concept Its attorneys
generally do; that: ,you don't get, educated by roar suppliers and that
you (loth chronically accept gratuities and ;ON from your suppliers.
This is what has happened massively in the 'medical profession.

ft starts oil in nwifigal school mid is really the No. I chronic. drug
abuse problem. The No, I. drug abuse problem Is Ilse tu;seduention 41
doctors; about minddrugs.

With that introduction. I will go onto du. 11101'0 formal part, of my
report, I 11111S also say that my interest in this Held parallels. remarks
of Mr. Yoruba. I. was of "woman horn," and ha VP 011110 danglIiC114.
And T do have a selfish 1111{1VeSi assn parent end person in I ing to
leave this world perhaps a tiny hit better than what I foam'.

fell _that thejpininist.inove_inelit. is luciry worthwhile
phtro to speed one's energies. I was and am a member of-NOW. Anil."
as one Of the founding members in our local chapter, I am very proud
?f .my work on behalf of that. organimti ion, Women Imre always Aoined
m civil rights moydniclits Where it pertained to the general population
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.

and Men. rAl We men have not responded in kind; men in the feminist.
civil rights movement are all too rare.

l'ite year 1979: Does 'misogyny still sell mind-drugs? This author .
reported 10 year ago, the blatant sexism and prejitdicesagainat.wantell
depicted in medical and psyebiatrie derv; advertisements. Since A-hese
:messages- were mo 1 ons., designed both to attract the attention and
approval of the physician. I asked. "Does Iisogyn tirll Mind-
Drugs ?"

Since then. many experts and observers have confirmed that : (1)
the chief target, for oychotropie usage indeed is women; and (2)
their represent otion to the advert ism:tents are on the whole entirely
represonsible. qualitatively, mid (plant it atively.

'For some of sadl,there is little wonder or mystery why twice
as alail Waalell ore hrceeivinf?" tranquillizers as men.

The Present abbreviated presentation is a lack-of progress report.
Many in the pharmaceutical industry claim that the advertisements .
have vastly improved in the last. decade. I lure found scant improve-
ment. and taking -into amount the runaway proliferation of "throw-
away" periodicals in the last. few years and the coutinnation of bald
sexist content. one can see only an intensification of the drive to
t ranquilize.

In my very amateurish and 'inartistic way, I have tried to put, to-
gether :t collage of the throw-away !dick magazines that every doctor
receive!+ free-each month:This is called "Controlled Circulation." All
doctors don't get the samemagazines. It depends on the specialty. But
they have one thing in common: They are all free. They are financed
by the drug ads that are presented in them. These are throw-away
apart from the journals that we get- as menthers of professional or-
ganizations to which we subscribe. These all come gratuitously and, I
might add, in triphammer succession. And these. are just the maga-
zines; there is a variety of other gifts.

We get perks of all kinds. There is now a radio station. We 'get a
Jive radio with-a wave length that zeros, in on educating us, inter -
spersed with drug ads. This is the latest gimmiek that has been put .

foward.,-a whole host or barrage of so-called educational aetivities.
niffniderivriti en by I he (Incl. companies.

Now. for tack of time I don't want. to linger too mach on any one of
these-items. But-here-again. the.seeming.indifferenee to this stale of
affairs by the medical profession to me is just appalling. I really think:-
that here doctors are not just. greedy, but are ingenuous. Deetorsas
a group joist don't understand what: conflict, of interest is all about.

I feel perhaps instead of learning abont tranquilizers.- they ought
to go to law school briefly or have a law professor in medical school to -*

really teach the meanin. the manifestations. the implications, and
Ute consequentes of conflict of interest, They should be tan!Tht. what.
gratuities do both to donors and rev' pleats and their effects on integ-
rity. There might he a few.leetures on "eolhision." Finally. physicians
might be-reminded of Milton Friedman's warning: "There*are'no free
lunches."

-0iii-oftlie:Sfilldest events in this regard has taken place in the last
.......- 0 months to that. very prestigious Cornell Medical College. There is

what. is called it continuing Medical edneat ionCM Eprograiti in
which doctors are supposed-to continue in their edncation in order to
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.that the pluirmneentieal companies can exert on the educntion that
doctors receive and the ruthless power that they esti' display when they

.t he power in _reserve that they _have at lhcir dispersal. What
--- u- chilling'ell'ect such collusive action ihas on itil_pultliciii4Ptilffvut

- be surmised,
moving right olong us they say, there is only one siren in the

ads-that hats unproved Calle appearance of females Plitre11PiCalatiS is
now. oCCosiOnalir aeon lift. fill: IV pe; ed h (1 1 rep
a my-a bse of rem e physienmsto the attention of the phar-
maceutical industry in the early seventies.

. Before that., we never saw a woman represented as is physician. Of
course, she is treys iepreeented alone. They apparently kill don't. trust
her with a patient. I think they have a little fright showing a woman
physician and a patient together, but that may come soon.

there is it very distressing part of this ad that I don't think many
people Imre piked up, Smith Kline and F :'e :u'hi who make Stelazine --
use-this ad chroniclilly, again and again. talking about the patient's'
excessive llettrOtie 011XteLy.

Now..in small print, if you will observe, on Zhu riht. it. stntes that
thisdrng is irective for the management of the man feSie Lions of psy-
elastic disorders its classified by the Food and Deng Administration.
Then, it says, <Possibly effective : To control excessive anxiety,- ten.
sion and agitation as ROO in neuroses or associated with somatic
eonditioni-

Now.' whnt doe's "possibly effective" means? Il means that, not. only
has it never been proved effective, it is not even probably effective.
rt_ is just Possibly effective, But their major advertising eampaien is
direeted to the general 'physician who sees a greater numbers of people
who have chronic exeefiSiVe nnxicty than psychosis. So obviously, the -

market. for the chronle y is made larger rot' slew/Am.. n very
potent major tranquilier which has caused tardive dvskinesin in more
instances than they will say. Despite the often terrible Ade e Gets. of
Junior trannuilisers,. this _type of deception has gone on, apptirently
uncliallenged.-Oln;ionelY. thOnSiiiids of doctors have seen this ad with-_
salt questioning its propilety. And I doubt whel her there have been
any gnestions directed toward the manufacturer Or the journals in
which these tubs :ippon., dearly snake-oil-type promotion.
._ _Figure IV represents another continuing and unchallengedabomina-
t ion promoted by the Om onneent ice] companies.

Mr. Doifx.w. Excuse me, Doctor. Mny I interrupt you for just a
SecOnd?

_ On the iienre No. III, one with the fentale physician
SEagNatuto, Yes.

31r. Deux.x rcontinnina You pointed out tinder possibly effective.
There pre the words "exeessite anxiety." and the word '"neurnsis"
below. The main _thrust of the ad has to he altaly doctor. exeessive
ilenrOtic anxiety. But there is a lit the asterisk next to 111e."y" in mixiety
*as though they could envoi. themselves if there .wore another asterik--
down below 'timing you that this is only under possibly effective.

Did you kW the other little asterisk somewhere in reproducing it?
In other words, the mnior thrust of the ad.

:Dr. Siummer.no.-T have the adin full. I didn't really see that.

22
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ridiculous it sounded in the sixties when the "kids on the street." gave
this as the rationale for doing their drug.

Figure VIII shows the distraught, disheveled female mental patient,
seeing everything and everyone, melnding the approachitw male. in a
negative way---"everything 1 saw was negative. The atrvert iseinent
tells us that the antidepressant, Norpramin, ehauge her world
Prom negat ive to positive."

alightight add parenthetic:tile that many men today would dearly
welcome being seen more positively. It is hoped that this could hi,
accomplished without having to drug the other.

Last: We set in figure IX an inglorious theme that surfaces too
frequently in these drug advertisements. This is the ironic dehtaman
nation of psyeltiatry's own client. the mental patient, here again, the
woman. She is depleted in this figure diminutively as the captive or
caged bird. hene in an ungilded cage.

Whether descriptive or prescriptive, this illitst rat ion sets people.
patients, apart as a deranged, animal-like class, a pejoration which we
.etterally deplore when expressed by the nusopinstieated. Is it acci-
dental that the caged bird is :1 woman?

The horrors of prescription. mind-druir promotion have barely been
exposed in this brief discussion. Obviously. a ffectino. all patients. there
is little doubt that women have been and are unabatedly the prime
tarots for this exploitation.

To resist and ernInter this massive onslaught is noble work. indeed.
Thank you.
\1r. Doux.tx. Doctor, thank you for your exeeIlent testimony. I just,

open with it brief question here.-Ts there any doubt in your mind that;
if these advertisements wore run in general eirculat ion. news maga-
zines or other general interest (nag:mines. Time. Newsweek. People
Magazine. one. there would he nvt immediate and forceful reaction from
women around the world, around the country, that they were beitt,,
ridiettled and, two. that if they were not attacked and were allowed
to persist. that they would be effective in the :Aline' place,

1)1. Sittnuximeo. No question about it. I have observed in previous
testimony that Good Housekeeping does far better ethically because
(lave are many drugs that the 'Journal of the American Medical As.
soeiation and its other periodicals take ads for (Imp which they have
not. recommended in their own pharmacopcias. They will take the ads
of drugs which are highly questionable in their effectiveness, and con-
tinue to advertise them time and time again. Good Housekeeping
doesn't do that and won't do thatwill not permit ads of products
that they cannot recommend.

Mr. DoaxAx. I should ask you two questions. Yon agree they would
be effective?

Dr. Stamtxamta. Yes. This is principally why the value of com-
mittees such as this, and hearings such as this, is invaluable. As I
indicated before, I am against censorship.

I feel they should advertise, but they should feel the full force of
erit ieistn from people who recognize what they are doing; and confront.
them head on. There should not. be this mock ethical coverup and
consortium in which doctors and people in-the pbarmaceitriettl

itniSt protect one another as if there is some lofty [impose in which
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COMIkient that 1 NM your remarks on page 2, that over TO percent
of the pkchotropic drugs have been tried by physicians other than
psychiatrists, :11(1,0116,1y appall ing.

1)r, SiciDENana. That i$ Made St. I think the leStiMany will show it
is much greater than dud. This is what they have zeroed in on. They

_put thFee ads in journals, these ihroawnys, that go to the genraal
physician and then instruct, him to treat anxiety, depression, et cetera,
as biochemical conditions that u doctor should fie treating, a physician
should tie treating, us if there are some deficiency of these chemicals
in the body of the distressed person.

M. Comaxs. Your point is Very well made.
Iffy' Jinni question iS : Do you 'believe women rather than men aro

more inclined to become (timers of Brit substances. and if so, why
briefly?

Dr. Stintxneno. One shonid be careful here lest we attribute this to
feminine, weakness, %Winton are asposed to the medical profession mach
more than men sire. Statistically. a woman sees a physician twice 115
often ONO Man does. not been ese she is nenrotic or hypochondriacal, but
for legitimate needs of medical attention, for gyneeologicol problems,
obstetrical problems, pediatric' problems with bee eh i Id ren, both physi-
eal and continual. So she gets exposed to the medical profession twice
as much as the male does.

On this exposure basis, she is apt to eomplain perhaps. about being
tired or being nervous. or linable to sleep. As the previons witness said,
that is all .0 doctor has to beer these days. because it resonates with the
conditioning he has already received through these Journals time and
again, So then, he is very happy to write a prescription. It sages him
tnno owl promotes the eppearimee of doing something. Sadly, many
people don't feel they have been odequately treated unless they go
away with it prescription.

ltt.L CnaiNa. 'What aim( it placebo?
Di% Sionnxitsuo. Well, that hus been rAwannuPlided and. incidentally.

In many of these eases. idnechne Wn i',-I as well as these potent
tra typillizers.

Mrs. cow.s.Tbet is the point T was trying to get to.
Dr. Smommitno. Nrifity studies have shown they worklust as we%

but to me, prescribing phteehos is repugnant. That is deception. That.
is fooling people and. ultimately. when you foal people, something hap-
pens to you. too. you see. it is morally selklestructive, when you use
your enthority to fool mimes.

I think o doctor bus to take a risk with the tenth. even though lie may
be unponnlar and lose WARM. Ultinutlely. honesty does work better.

Mrs. Coi.u.s. Thank von. Mr. Chairman.
Mr. DooNAN. Doctor, before T turn to one of the initial. members of

onr Select Committee on Norcoties Abuse and Control. Mr. Lawrence
Coughlin from Peuttsyl eon in, T inn going to (blink von. hecalitie T have
to leave. I hove some ameedments pending on the Deportment of Dp.
fense bill, T will tell von that I sun truing to quote you extensively in
Los Angeles. where T have scheduled a emit& of television shows on
another snhieet. T tim Uninfr /n Phante it to this subject because it is of
more iminediote impart of helping people who are suffering because
of Ouse.
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And 1 want to thank you for coining forward ea a male because 1
thing males are either sneconseionsly or conscionsly.ushained of what
is tatting place here In Ill' MIL of the melted profession and the nutri-
tion and edviee foe exereise seems to be only foe the boys. Anti yours
is the voice inuybe crying in the WWII:MOS now, but I think we tire
just on the verge of recognition of this problem.

And I am certainly proud to hove made your twin:annum mid sea
you in the vanguard:So I can return to what 1 said in my opening re-
marks, I rest ranted myself from deprecating the profession, And 1-had
them on a pedestal for most of my life because I do find this zeal buried
in sonic doetars, but motivated to go to medical school. Lint because of
the pressures in the profession, they disregard it over the years. And I
expect doctors to come through for us en mass here soon and reverse
what they have done wrong.

So I will ask the eheirwontan to please regain this position; I ant off
to DOD. Thank you, Doctor.

Dr. SEIDENBERG. Thank von, Mr. Doman.
Mrs. CUI.I.IS. Mr. C000IIIII from Pennsylvstnia
Mr. Commix. Thank von very intich, Madam Cheirnum, I Just

!MVO two very brief questions. One. Doctor, have von had env occes-
sion to raise the advertising 'HAW with either the: MA or FDA?

Dr. SEIDENBERG. Yes. This is en ongoing effort and I have been doing
this for over 10 rears. It is woe rigor'; work, anti in my first encounter
on this issue with the American l'syeliintric Association. I pointed out
the ads with their horrors of deprecation of psychiatric patients in
general. Anti as a remit, they did set up a comAttee of psychiatrists
to try to monitor these ads, Ikut I have seen no progress. 1 have shown
you some very recent examples.

They somehow either don't see the issue very clearly or prefer to look
away bor reasons best known to themselves.

Nov, in the American Medical Association. I am also a member
there; RR rota see I Inn st pretty straight fellow, I alit establishment all
the way. There eppeored an editorial hi the Joliette' of die American
Medical Association written by Dr. Nathan Kline who is very closely
associated with the binthemicel theory of mental illness, exhorting
doctors, general physicians, to go out there and treat some 12 to 0
million people who are depressed and are allegedly in dire need of cling
treatment. The doctor asserts flint this is an obligation of the general
physician.

This appeared in the September 17, 1075, Journal of the Jtmerienn
Medical Association. "Treatment of Depression." There are tin esti.
nutted 12 to 20 million patients with depression in need of treatment.
This is sort. of in case of finding exhortation within ends Rs by saying:
"Not to treat depression is in deprive oneself of en important and
gratifring experienee and to subject one's patients to pain or even risk
of life."

And then the good doctor prediets that we will get Cecil greater
tranquilizers in the future which will give relief of depression in /toys
or even minutes. Won't it he wonderful to be rendered insensitive to
sill nersonel and worldiv troubles.

Well I wrote the editor of the Ameeietin Medicel Association on
November 10, 197S, I will paraphrase ilw letter here:

52.02! 0 - SO . 3
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Mr. fin.zvs. You made a recommendation of that nature to your
own university. have you?

Dr. Slone: mom. No. I haven't. You know about the prophet in his
Own provinee. I nut not. incidentally. a full-t maw staff member. I alit 0
clinical pro feAeor. I alit Mainly in the private practice of psycho-
Imo Ysis m my cOMMOnit V.

M1'. OILMAN. Thank von. Doctor.
Thank you. Minium Chairman.
3frs. Cot.t.txs. That& you rery murk Every time I sir in this chair

the bells start ringing. We will go on for 5 minutes before we have
to leave,

3I rs. Boggs ti

Mrs. Boons. Doctor. I have a very bad cold. I haven't token any
medicine for it so that's why I can't speak up.

Dr, Spannxinuto. I believe in medication. I am great. believer in it
for valid medical conditions.

Mrs. limos. Do von feel the physician education. particularly along
ethien I ethical ion Its. as von say. outside really of the purview of the
medieal field per se. 'ma more properly belongs there. with direction
so it is able to be helpful in these regards? In the e(lueation of physi-
(+ins in the nse of the drugs. in the kinds of effects that th ..se drugs
have. ma only the medical but social and eeonontie upon their patients.
do you feel that improved physician pane:ain't will really help to
input on the development of civil system for women ?

Or. Sumicxneno. !..+o it is really both to educate doctors and hove
educated people as doctors. And the problem of sexism is one for so-
ciety in loner:11. ITopefully. doctors will eventually get the message.
although they are very slow in remising if beeanse of their isolation
Mid nlooftless from general social movements. Doctors are probably
the last people who find ont wit a. t I .s going on in the world and they
ItrO not going I o hQ told by drug-fin'n'ed periodicals.

As yOU know, politically, we are very naive. There is so touch to
digest. (to timeh material to learn in the technical areas. We are not well-
read ; iltoy ate not generally literate people. We-don't know the polit -
leo] and social movements going on. They don't. know the need and
MeehttliiSIVIS for social change. We do marvelous inbs in technical areas.
We know little about delivery systems. things that are now being dis.
calmed in the halls of congress. delivery systems in health care.

Thts salatory climates in the structure of medical care come front out
Aide the medicol profession. which is curried Mims kieltimr and Sere:1M.
tag at every point. 'Medicaid and medicare. which we now lake for
granted as %%fusible tout necessnmy. the medieul profession was ag,oinsi
them every step of the way. It is just. that we are not broadly educated
peonle.

MVP. Bronx. T would like to say two things. one. present eompany
eNeeptcal. Alm you are speaking of Some of the people T love.

SVISENnSin T don't. claim exception. T have been very lucky in
ortn in %nye,

' m Breton, Education is a two-way street. and certainly. T anTee.
the Itemonistic (meets of editeat ion should be enhanced in the med hit
area. T reengnize that end T think a great ninny doctors recogniste this
as well. T hove observed that ninny medical schools are now enin« back
to the teaching of family medicine and are placing real emphasis upon

7
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filo inner relationships that exist in the social spectrum as well as in
the 'Hallett' areas.

Thew have been more direct courses in ethics added to the medico'
currienhun which IS a very healthy sign. But do you feel that your
Anent ion or your work with women in regard to the effects of drugs
maul people will be helpful to the medical profession and will allow
hem in See themselves in these regards?

Tee. I have some optimism here. much coming
through social orgaikations. civil rights groupsthe women who are
for the first lime organizing in their own behalf. women': l wa it Mtn-
Mit tees. who are I Wounding. ccrt ain services to be taken care of the way
hey never hare been before. these are all posit ire and wonderful t itisu

that are happening. And I think women. as they think more of them-
r4elverl. atoll as they are beginning to think of themselves as first-class
eh Nom they are going to demand first class t rent mod. They are going
to demand to be instructed. not. to be thrown a piece of paper and say.
"You lake this."

was Appalled by an event several years ago in this regard. There
was a representative of the Amerieau Psychiatric Assoeial ion who
came before a congressional cc:lin:1410e. :let an ity recommending (lint no
inserts detailing Side effects be placed in containeri: containing

that women would get t hese symptomsside e &et 5bee:wise
they find been reading about them.

Ifere is a psychiatrist who came before a eommittee and represent-
ing 1 lw A 11(1'4in Psyeh ia1 rie A ssocim ion. ,ay inserts should not be
pat in the containers of tranquilizers because it would make women
neurotic.. They would get the symptoms that the side effects wonkl
1111(4r:tie.

roil know. these women should he enraged. They should march
in front of the buildings. hi front of the conventions. and say. "Yon
eatet t real us like this any more." And von see the :ids: they are still
here. T could reprodnee these 100fold. Women are depicted as shrews.
bothering their doctors. tilling up doctors: waiting rooms. seen on
merry-gorounds, et cetera.

These images are used sadly to resonate with the prejudice physi-
citing mar haw toward women.

reil. mans. Doctor. do-yon think the entrance of more women into
the field of medicine will contribute to developing better serrieer for
women and also brineing a more humanistic approach to medicine?

Dr. Ssammisan. Yes. I think this is a great step even though you
must Hatellttall(1 that many women who go into medicine have to fol-
low the party line and very often hare to confirm to a male.edoeator
System. Otherwise. they pay terrible penalties. Very often. von hear
women physician(' mouthin7 perfectly horrible things: "Well. I have
made it: I don't see why other women can't do it. They treat me well::
this sort of singular anecdotal, experience: it saddens yon to hear this
lack of perspective.

Bayou !tare got to understand that women are frio.litened: they
are going into all arch that they are not wanted. I have quotations of
the deans of medical schools saying. "We don't want women students."
Audit was only with a Federal gun at their beads that they had to
accept them. No they accept them. You can't feel completely wel-

38
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acme or aecepted when you know you arc there because the dean has
11 Pkidel'Ili OAR' gilt' at ills head.

1Irs. Boma. Excuse me, Doctor, We are going to have to recess for
about 10 minutes because we have a record vote on the floor, and we
only have a few minutes remaining,

'thank you very much.
Dr. Sciamxnsno. You ore very welcome,
(,Whereupon, a recess was taken.]

Menzre.sm, While Congresswoman Collins is voting on whether
we should have the MX missile or not, she encouraged the meeting
to go on. So if I could have your attention and ask it few questions,
I would appreciate it.

Trivet of all, I would like you to know I OM extremely supportive of
your remarks and made similar ones myself to this committee about
a year ago. And it precipitated an enormous criticism of me. I was
considered excessive and a whole host of other things.

But let mc give you what some of your &dimples. both in institu-
tional or private practice, said in response to the work such as Yours
and as a practicing physician in Congress what you could say.Most
of the response that i leCeir VMS from private praetive groups who
were not psychiatrists. who would be or will he delivering primary
care, both in urban and rural arms. They were either fondly practi-
tioners or internists.

They said that it is all well and good for you to talk about olterna-
five modolities. et cetera. et, cetera, et cetera, lint for us, we have very
few options in the way of arming for mental health core to the pa-
tients that we see.

psychiatric treatment is not readily available to the
poor. to the working class, to people in rural AMOS. The treatment is
king. expensive, perhaps even excessively analytical. So when von
are touting to a women who has just been deserted, who has mom.
eikthieth and is suffering from vericose veins from worldlier ill various
bars. dressed in a miniskirt and trying to survive by yelling yahoo
while she sells cheeseburgers. She is depressed mid extremely anxious.
but when she turns to Some other mental health facilities; there ore
either non or just those that really don't went to take the time, what
would you say to that

And they in v. in order to keep people functioning. in order to keep
people out of the hospitals. we are giving them prescriptions.

Dr. S miomezno. Well. of 1'01114Ci. that is thw instifiention. anti they
would say rationale. I would say it is a rationalization. Ast because
you may not be able to do the right thing doesn't justify doing the
wrong thing. One can indicate to a person very frankly that if .von
have very severe social and psychological problems that 'they are Ivry
NIL Anil it isn't, going to be of help to them to have one more prob-
lemthat of drug dependency and often serious side effects.

Mnirmsni. Well. I think the other question. then, is what ef-
forts are heingpade within the profession itself to niter the way men-
tal health services are given. to make them more easily available. to
make them more accessible, anti to deal with the issue of cost.

Dr, Sionuavuo. Well. I think. of roortaki. there was this I !mentions
surge. as you know, of community mental, health in the late sixties,
And apparently. for various reasons. some people feel because it was
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underfunded or other people feel because it wasn't based on proper
concepts, that it didn't do what it was supposed to do.

We get into the bind of concentrating on sirnething conceived of
as mantel health us apart from the rest of living. There are eartain
realities that no one can instantly do anything about, There ore ver-
min problems in this area that have been throA sit) ut nw medical pro.
fusion' which belong elsewhere.

For people who art' economicolly and 004'11.111.V denriVed, mentn1
health remedies are silly. People are thereby nitsguided by seeking or
heing encouraged to seek medical solutions. This person. as on indi-
cate, is bereft of support, bereft of means, and then it is seta: "Well,
this is a mental health problem because she is depressed or upset."
that runny is going in the wrong direction. It is a cop-out. The result
is that she is thugged so that she will forget or be distracted from
the real problem that she should. or invite the world or her environ-
ment should. be responsible for.

So there is math a thing as doing nothing as an alternative to doing
the wrong thing. Aml I- think drugging people bemuse of Sochi] prob-
lems is the wrong thing to do. As we have heard today trogleally, it
just doesn't work.

Ms. MilWLSKI. Froln wind I gather. you sire advocating a more Ito-
istie approaelt to the delivery of health services.

1?r. St..:tnicsatstai. bolistie, not just in the medical profession. It is
holistic iii the connimnity sense that there are political issues. soeini
issues. there are economie issues. that are tough indeed.

Ms. M11{1.1.SICI. Wall. I will deal with some issues that are not related
to the private question. hat Mrs. Collins is here. :Ind T wns only Sup-
posed to have 5 minutesdud is for hod% your eomments and mine,

Dr. Sumssusen. I think this is it very vital issue, that of receiving
so- called mentel health in it sense much brooder Ilian is generally
perceived.

Mrs. CoLL1 NS. May we he tie settle Order please ?
FirSt or ell. we are running into it time problem. I would appreciate

it, the committee would appreciate it. if yon would very directly
answer the gnesti01114 because we do have a panel of I hree others who
have been here since I o'elock. who tilso wish to he heard. Amyl. mi.
fortunately, our hearing time cowhides at A o'clock today. So if yon
could be direct in answering the questions. we would lie most appreci-
ative.

De. SaMaNinata. I a in trying.
Ms. Niiket,siti. Let me rephrase the question. What provable. posi-

tive steps have been taken hy members or the owdiefil profession to
change the currivulunt within medical schools, to bring old the whole
issue of the family. which I think is not tin esoteric subject of women?

A curriculum 'lint is oriented to women's problems viewed as natnill 1
functions rather than diseases. Not by bringing in more judges, Ind
teaching values?

You did talk submit bringing in a judge to teach somebody about the
conflict of interest. Thin. of course. is based mt the assumption that
lawyers and judges are ethical. which in tlw Judiciary Committee. they
might delude t hat.

What we are coining down to is the basic values ht our soehay. whnt
do we consider important. What are' our rulttes, but in terms of our-
selves and our beliefs and our profession?

4O
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Now.- Congress is somewhat limited unless we get into capitation
-.:griints and so on. I :lin interested in knowing what our leaders- mid
7spokeimen such as yourself are doiiig to take the steps in curriculum
change.

Dr: Slim:mum Well, not. enough is being. done. There is activity in
ihe American Psychiatric Association to revise their programs in teach-

. ill4r.st Meats and residents in the problem of sexism and racism and the
;changing social family. values. This is an ongoing process. Iti is very
_difliculti-lint it is ongoing, but not enough. Onr world is changing so
fast. we are just not changing nuiekly enough to keep up with it.

. .his. Mmut.sici. Time is rimming out. I yield back the balance of my
time;
- Mrs. Cows.s. Thank you very much. Thank you very much, Doctor,
for your-very enlightened testimony.

: Our next witnesses will come before the table as a panel. They are
11s. Phyllis Halpern who is the coordinator for women's programs,
New ;Jersey-Stec Department of Health, Alcohol, Narcotic and Drug
Abuse Control.

Also Ms..Doris Dahill" who is executive director of the drug lib-
tion program for Stamford, Com.

.nd leis. Barbara Gibson who is the senior administrative associate,
: Addiction Research Treatment Corp., New York City.

Because we are so severely limited in time, I inn going to ask you to
Please just give us a brief summary of your remarks so we can get to

:the nitestionnig..And your remarks in full will be placed in the record.
-And why doire you begin, Ms, DeNuff

. .

TESTIMONY OF DORIS DeRUFF, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR. DRUG
LIBERATION PROGRAM, STAMFORD, CONN.

Didlurr. I did 'want to tell you how very ,gratefulTam, and I
-know-my colleagues are, to be allowed to speak here. I will make my
remarks brief. I am particularly grateful becanse, as you know, drug

jaddiction and its treatment-as social issues go is not a dinner jacket
affair Which people clamor to-attend. Except for thaw courageous-few
=who admit their addiction to drug alcohol, addicts recovered froni

:pendency on other drugs do not tend to surface in the halls of Congress,
or' III -corporate executive suites. attesting to- their personal addiction
Mid; hopefully, their recovery experience, leading the wa v for others.

. As one who has Worked in the yet infant' field of addiction for the .
past 10 yea rs, battling the constant frustration of pounding on impreg-
noble and cars, -begging for attention and fUnds to treat this

human .erippler..I.amdoubly.groteful. I need not dwell on the over-
whelming statistics of which we have heard so much this afternoon as
.with,reggrd. to women and prescription medications and alcohol and
their abuse of it..
.TO help you .iniderstand why and how.wc thedrue liberation pro-

gram:in:Connecticut. have since 1972- accumulated 'considerable cx-
perienee: in . treating women, let me briefly describe the agency, We are
iii Fairfield County. And our eloSe proximity to NeW York City has its
ProVen e fleets on the extent of drug abuse in our area.
.-1Xii:1978,.region I had 32 percent. of Connecticut's first. and readinis-

SionSto drug -treatment. although-we account for only 91 percent of the
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States popitintion. 'ills atm iot tat ttrott Hutt, bas the highest or
effective buying power in lite Si a le.

Well befm'e the issue of %mitten end (lily:plume began to receive the
special focus it-demands, this became a Maier Camera ill OUr ngetu.
W0 started a wilt imodality program funded by the National Nati(
on 13rite Abuse to t real. :In el ients. We currently' have eight ( resit meal,
units. All are combo:Minitel except for the women's center which is our
newest program.

-And the purpose of this program specifically is to treat and deal with
women who are addieten to legal ',nil/41011'4.s such preserivl ion
medication, Often in combination with alcohol. These women have
been out, there for n long time now unnoticed, Mitreattalt with the scope
and intensity of t he problem growing at an chinning rate as certainty,
tho testimmilherc has verified

From our experience in treating other women, we could anticipate
the more obvious dilliculties in attempting to trea this particular
group. They arc not likely to accept treatment at a place identified as
a drug abuse agency, They would curl ninly resist the notion of idan-
tifying themselves as nddicts let alone commingling with those ad-
dicted to street drugs and the' lifestyle lisat must, often involve. They
would be older than other types of drisgdependent women, we thought
often middle-aged, often with children, for whose core they could not
arrange during the mother's involvement in l reatment.

We believe these women would have many more mad ice and possibly
psychiatric problems than many of the people using common street

'drugs. They might mill be women who wonld lie encouraged 10 be de-
pendent on others through lite course of their lirOS.

We designed our concept of en approprinle treatment program for
them accommodating the notion that they should bring their children
into treatment with them. And we were -fortunate enough to be fowled
for this program by the Nntionel That itute on ling Abuse. We opened
the doors to the residential component. of the women's center on
1 of this year.

In late August. we had seen and evaluated 39. women, 20 of whom
had been to treatment.. and a total of i young children in residence
with these mothers. Before I tell you whin we learned about these
women, let me just briefly describe how the program is structured.

It is a freestanding facility in downlo wit Stamford, but in a resi-
dential neighborhood whoa purpose was to protein e nonthreatening
nimospbere for women to come ip. It is .specifically designed to meet

. the, treatment needs for women who are polysubstumai abusers. 18
years anti 'older. And its unique program St Metall? allows Women to

-heel) their children with them during their treatment: Stay.
Wc:aerVe the entire State of Connecticut and are open to out-of-

_State.residents as well.
The ourposef this center is to offer rare in three atonalities to drug-

dependent women who tare been abusing n variety of drugs. pantie-
ularly sedatives, minor tranquilize's. other preemption medi.utions,
often in combination with alcohol.
-.This -type of total treat mein, experience in' a drugfree l: iiitm Is

intended to provide moximum opportunity for women In ro.f.5$strad
their.lii,es..:
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Evaluation is done on an -outpatient basis and includes an intake
interview, urine testing. for drugs and alcohol, a psychiatric assess-
ment, and review of any medical/psychia tric/substatice abuse informa-
tion from the referral source.

I would like to explain that the reason we feel that medical coverage
is necessary there is because, as you may know, Very precipitous with_.
drawal front some substances such as barbiturates can lead to a life-
threatening situation. People can go into convulsions and die stud
have been known to do that. So we feel medical attention at the intake
process is extremely important.

Routine detoxification can be accomplished within the residential
unit, but currently addicted clients with a history of medical problems
or complicated withdrawal from substances will be referred to it 110S-
pit) detox: unit,

An appropriate candidate is started in treatment in one of three
drug-free modalitiesresidential. daycare, or ontpatient,And during
the course of treatment, the client can move from one modality to an-
other; staying free of drugs, of course, is the essential requirement.
So there is a residential treatment component, dayeare component,
and outpatient component.

And Dist briefly described, they deal with the woman as a whole. We
knoW that we have to become involved in family counseling. You have
to treat the whole family. And where this has been done, we know ItOW
much more snccessful that is than treating the isolated and so-called
identified .patient.

Let me inst. paint a few representative portraits for you.
Mrs. Cor.r./xs. All right. May I make a suggestion please. I certainly

would like to hear. I am snre the entire tusk force would like to hear,
snmmar of the testimony from your fellow women on the panel.

So I wonder if I might go to them now. and we will still have .time
for a few questions.

11): fro nrou.red al emery appear on p. 73.1
Mrs. CourNs. Ms-Halpern ?

TESTIMONY OF PHYLLIS HALPERN, COORDINATOR OF WOMEN'S
PROGRAMS; NEW JERSEY STATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH,
ALCOHOL, NARCOTIC, AND DRUG ABUSE CONTROL

Mi. HALPERN. Thank you. I am going to try to summarize my data.
I and not going to read it directly.

.Mrs. Cor.r.ixs..Thank von. The testimony.in Nil that you have sob-
miffed to the committee will be included in the record.

Ms. ITAL-rtnx. I would like to mention that the DAWN figure. the
drug area warning network figure. for emergency episodes for women
in the year from May i977 to April MS, was over 69.000. and that
that number based on the DAWN collect-W.7 system does not represent
ail of the emergene,' rooms in the country. There. Ore MOM that are
not inelltded in that count. T think thstt is significant. We don't really
know the total number of overdoses for that year or any other year for
that reason..

T Iii inik;iiminronr women's centers. %V have two. To-
gother,-Ine.. that yoto have already heard about. is one. And the other
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is, the Women's Resource and Survival Center, in Keyport which it3
located in -an economically depressed area. Fortytwo percent of their
WRSC population 'have income levels of below $5,000, and 53 percent

. of the sample were using psychoactive drugs when admitted.
One of the most significant findings from that womants center is that -

-over 10 percent of women who were using drugs did not know the
of the drugs they were using. The average age of the women is about
35 years; 54 percent were married; 45 percent were separated or di.
vorced ; 55 percent were homemakers; and 37 percent, were employed
outside of the home.

Together, Inc., which you heard about from Cynthia located in
south Jersey in a. less economically depressed area where incomes range
from under $6,000 to $18,000, 'but drug abuse of this kind is primarily
found in women whose income is not above $11.900. These figures are
significant, and we will get to the reason why they are. Of the women.
49.9 percent who enter are using drugs or medication. They are pre.
(immortally within the income range from under KM to $12,000.

Valium and tranquilizers predominate. Over 100 women admitted
using cocaine received from a friend, although they were not regular
users. The primary source of drugs was, 3 percent from psychiatrist},
97_ percent from general practitioners or other medical doctors.

In a random telephone survey. Together, Inc.. found that over 22
percent of women over 18 responded to the question. do you use drugs
an alcohol to rope with stress, affirmatively. Projecting that number
in Gloucester County would mean 11.400 women in that one county
were using drugs to cope with stress. From our experience, in New
.lcrsey, some recommendations come to mind as ways of redwing the
dangers of prescription drug abuse, dependence and overdose among
women,

One: All prescriptions for drugs in the high overdose categories
should have the .name of the drag clearly stated on the label along
with ;nstructions for use.

Two ; Enclosnrcs similar to those that accompany birth control pills
should t in the package et:Ojos:the dainrers of IMO In combination with
alcohol or other drugs. the risk of habituation when used for long
periods of time anti the risk of death from overdose.

Three: The enclosures should include appropriate warnings about
th' use during pregnancy and when breast feeding an infant.

Four: In the ease-of psychotiopie drugs, the enclosure shmild recom
.

mend their use be. accompanied by psychotherapy or counseling on a
regular basis. . .

..._ These recommendations would provide women'users with basic in
formation needed to foster responsible use of drugs. They would know
the name of the prescribed medication they are taking. the danger of
Synergism with alcohol or other drugs, the possibility of habit nation
and death from overdose, and the possible effects on the unborn or
newbrn of drugs in their blood that pass through the placenta or into
bract milk.

The recommendations for psychotherapy are of particular impor.
tame in view of the fact that most medications are preseribed by them'

:apis0.',There.is a profile here based on information that conies out of
'.studies. of depression. In those studies, it has been

,



-not :molt 
itioptquatnapluit 811.lO,j stiop X.111N03411 441 

1)01) 1101114)110111100aN mg) aoppitioa 01 oapittiiitoa sop °Rao SiiiiJ).-fatliiitt 
itikk qupo; o.raiLpahinaigp 114010A 4111 A0J niand(14.011. 11111.130.id 

111:1K 1171110.111; p0(101).01) pinoa saap.i.)s4gBil.tp nofidignomil 
tio'S6tropumlop .103 .itoN.t.tos tlitIlosinwo Jo uoignput or11111,N Icr 

-Amur mob/ d)111(0Slillot) 1.11.1.%)/0 ,:aptiollom 101 stuarepul 
lotionin MIA% 6110S.la1 41(HAfia JO .e./11111.M1110:1 .10J 41/111110.)11 K1 111111)011.1 

peot.i0.1.111:f) -11140111:o.t) lotio:1111.10) apionitAn mon mu p.f.numl xx- atm. 
.4oir InpoR aq) Jo XX arm Japint ilopormIxo pool it 11.100.iti1 

oq moils quanta:31040p Tumult:ail .103 S)111111S011 14.1.1 y 
itoto osti o; Out' 

-tumuli pun itoptila otioputiptit JO piT,ittaJ :mu Atitup tiondi.tamid f1111)0i 

1io11104% 11111 811101110.1(1 01say t11t.t 
41(1104d 

1114.1 in 114ncit: . 

)16-011)114.11.10I wainqa mow.; Sas,tar At,ig num:1111:1 sopuafin flot 

igro 
HI)31.1.108 11s4111 411140.111 0.11 lIY.a MOH 1;1N.1 jou op $001,Jai 

oonbopt aaitapoilka,cut no pagim olfl $1111) tm.it ilanto.ti 01 

oiquitunt Saat,i.laS ittotstunt; luo.c.itto 0.1n 41101)1,4011) MI) al .10.0wr fir 
pill.totl pal if-3J1(.141).1o.t0 10.11. 

.Toiva.1.11 pottpdt °A IN Hp MIS; .011.11) 401{ 1111 0.1i4).1111103 
ionnom 

'86011111Ilnici11 1)1111 )aulso.ilios past:axn TITTAk 3011!litipodilo mou ul 
atoritado Amu 1101)03npo .To Ittinint.14 .10; sapittiittociti0 

aq Xnut itaitto.it Amu() 
sdpispuor.ti toll-fluor ;on 91 oils amaaaati .toti - 

schumii iinodo gaimittimil Spurn' tioDupq ittunt.unlooa 
.13100.11 'quint o; aq AluJag; .1.0atug 

'4J it Jug ut s.goapt 011) astra.taap 0) .1ap.to uI main 131.11 Iltqual; 
tigum Ilinsixop of putt winapiodil to pappt aq ppto.a min 

tS/10,10i1) Ail1:1s0110:1 Jo ).10111111fi oil) ;Lit lit1,11) Jo v.111,W111:1) roma). 
-21101 0113 JO Allipult)s.loptio pOO landflo.1 111)7011 pin; naosomo st:40(1111,H. 

U gu i1f1tt 1(0.11) .toil 1131.m pop [TRAIN litnuom spy 30,1 Vtila 
*11.111 .1011 0) 1)1)11 puu itioissoglap .tali toi .t%totinail ..ii 

SSau$11010(1011 pin: sgauss001011 Jo 4211flai0J pop a.i.tosqo Kunlun: 0111 
qof pus poop 

vossair 0111 1111,u :Idea dug; 011111K Otf) )11.1)011 1101OO o ii0(11.,1;)141: N4111.1pt 

-1S00(1g0.1 010.1 C110111) 011) fill 119111J 1V11111 011,1 R11110111 1111).) 110111101 put alcht 
.4119 11ojplt tit 01114 '31111.013 '11111110.t1 .1111100 4 1111.1 

4q) 501 .104.100 II 111 t11111.1 30 4(101( )311ti 0111.; '111.111141010o1 111010:410111 
-1)1[11 

'itodtpipia `pougsoli 'ffay111(tisuot1sa.1 A 1110:3 'opt 11 J0 gimilim} 
41040 0)1110 21111104 s! 11111110m 1)111) 11:111 moils all 0300))11011011111iii0(1.)41) 

JO ti0ptio.ia.n1 .10J uotwowain ai(10.11otia.isti itail.n tillasitooa Jo 
ollin.% mil 03 1)014411l oft 01 sp,tati °gm unino.tt 4:11 cl gni, Imam )s op) 

Jot; 0314104 .10 1111101110.111 .1011 0.1104 .1011 111011 1011 14101 J10:41 001)10 

. tpatu 'Atiti.toq; 21tHosittioa ftoapi.Tolo toms JO nook; mothing Imo 

-totAk 'Haapiop g,uattioAk .Comar max 'am spoila twitiom .,40!) 

-spar:lump .1011 U saipolo sawols ;Noy ill p.on.i.)sop Itamom 

. lope0,142 atom Si ant .141) 1121i0111 110,1.) sditot 
Op um)) snia)rati 1.10111108 01008 0) S6144:111 SSni Volt 1141.00A% $111%), 

1)4s$4,1(10) 411 0) X14:111 Owl *11 011A% .101110o1 .101100 0111(I 4:17u1pom 

. 11) AO 41.10411.111dOK `1)41.1.11:01 oi IhilloS 11103. 
Mt:40,1111s su paisotWillp oat; uota itomem A'Uttitt 80 031.111 pity it.00tit; 



'81101i.1411 00(AL 11411).10J, 1111101101.11 1111 0111.1 

0111 41tala on pm oloo 'xuatit limos alt.! 1totsa,4048-1).10,1 poi( 44 
') pos 011.; $110.10 411111111314 1)1111 4011111 .i11111111111161k).111 .10) 1 11011111111101i. 

00(Y ( 1141:) .10J 11111.1110111 I .1101111111N0.111(111 1110( )1.10A .110,KJO 01 1119 atm, 
11o71a.lo0 0.111a tiiittati Jo .01'401(114u pastto.1401) aputtputtalpi 0 i41 444111 

-.-31111111111,10101) 101114110110.11.1110 MO-4010311 VON 0101411 011 1 

apoiga till 1101111Hava.ttl ,ipttaabautpts put, 
,Attta glow(' Jo X.taAtjap rot ,t)ifitptiptau'vs000ts Aug 111 soollo,iollip lova 

Iiptff!v %to Alai') totod 0 ttltgall nattpi atii JO Sown); aptuntoaaopos 0110001 

alp ttt ta0 'to* Fitt 4tottlo* partuamitt gotqattylv 'mop arLippo ti! pltrto'- 
$! 

vffti,11) no' 0ipat$0,111 JO asittpt 1014 siva:11Mo; aaltomalu otiJ 117111(111111 

aaltaltuo( putt autotioa polopisittitito.) J0 Journal) 0114 uppl.11 um: 0003 
(moat' JO Smolt!) putt voaoatt awn imam 4tomptioo opttotioDa Siptpaclua 

vito'111,11)pistloo own 4atly apptp 11,111.11 ant) 11111; Jo ..o10111) ay put; 
ant) to10011 0) 13¢14/4011 liftualitom twat') ttoou.loppotoa oil! silty(' onto 

',111Val1!3z010 Isom ttatoom :port Jowl log 4111.10140g 1! 
mow* mottig Jo s1opt.t0010a Ittatitop1110A01 111' 11! 'Oltitountio alp 04 

nu1t1r; 1t1g 1 f10311110011113,110 1111401113 10111 6110utrum pup! 110itu0i11)po 4109 
taap!vitoa .toputi 11.0)41 Ott) 01;10)11w tot 40taamol t11)1110paput pm: Nwt 

pttatt iNs.J, luistotas11) .101)1111 malit11,1(1 oil) Ito 'pitchy' alttipatioto amyl 
11 )0.11 wilt tint pit laa.op aufaatlw Joi $0! wilt-m(1(16 op!aaol paiornai 

1111) 1)111t 4111111111.1 11 0(111111 0.111 141101) 0,10111 p1Ii* all 41106 p11tlp111111-a41,1, 
993.1ffit0o Jo vuolion Joailp 0111 0) 

orpoloototx Poo !woo:, tooting ailoas mil opium vi 41011 .uolotu v 
08111130(1 liotwa.t.t01tt1 .J0 1111011 If HO 1111011.10 $11 1)1111 11.1431100 JO F11 

pitatt putt'holioNo,of tot ftitto nos .1411a to 01111 you vpil 111 Immo) Xl1 

aJoul paltiasaad putt poloatunoopam )11 'tut otaiod 01111(111 putt ,sap11141) 

110; mott,totoi 410klia 7p1tutoup,0(1 JO v111.11)3 '001;ttamvsltia ptiti aailpitt 
ovotim vBo.tp ttopcipasaull aittou 01)!M 011114 H1111 01 loath' atm 

ailitiN all) log 
It) altuaattospomputaa)ap .10 vappti.ota lumina aril-olatiluatimia putt 

lsoll 0(1) Jo salivpolou.ottia 11114 tiao1.11 Ato.olp pol.tati aplaitot) old 
0,10111 4attoddlit sulooltaCH putt (0111 Hi uovvoti pia1011;1 0.10,1 

0( '111011010.110110 All 1 1)1111-41111110.0 )1011111 11411.011)1/111 011 1-.1)1011 4111 

.-wfInap 0111-.1110211 MD 30 11011311.10111I otil Jo oopottly tit 1.11 1101110.0 naitiq 
paituDipplur £q vilttap 1101 ;dp3s0,o1 Jo wim) putt gooltspo 0101 atm, 

1101go,111 111130:4/11$011 OM It paaapIstioa .01(.11 11111)10111111 

111 11011411 11111011011.01103 JO 0(10311 0111 1101)00,01 04 p0011 movvo.ol 11 valat 
.0111! .1a111,14 4! am naaq 11111 ,s01l11t,14s 1101111,),aalto- putt soot 100.1!1) 

,.1110(1 .10J stiol)1ropitio, latluvu) putt althorn 1011.110,1(1 1100111/1110 11111)1 

01)1 10 Ittatailatt F119) 011111100(1 .111111 1011 J1i111S111 J111111 us 01 01100113 1 

*sop()) ti o* Burial) oil 01)11110N 0.10,11 0.0 11110,12 091.00(10 

0111 111.11 11111) 1101$64.1(11111 aaptut sit* j, 010103041 Xfittotcoul 41,1104)* 

1100(14 pa1/11.olpplut omit, pot: 41100110 'ago flaw iloplipasa.111 

00 Stipa) v)i,ototo,t Sto 0111.1 otaattoo L 1100' Itottlf, K01.11119. 

1110X 
"11100 ,INZATIValii $ HOUVZS211 mozzazgav '21V1009 

'SY ZAIIVU/SibinADIV HOIH3S losazo VIIVEUVII INONZUZI 

tuohigio ox1'1'140 
row roitoiltiot ,tillowlv 



puoclo .q.uou mu do) jug 111111.1taldtiolouctutio.1.211.11., 401. 4%4110.401z 

' trIputtl Zuwas JO somuuwIL) ay JO 400* 1111A...7uotua4u.w tir 
110.110(1 7qt ". 

imm .'avuortt4..murat Suit '411 0) piurry 11001/1111 111111 01119 01[1711 11151119 

.i11114d011 1111J 0A '401101 11131111 S1110 0111 1110 o..111p4 puy van 
rt,,01.(1 'to 1410011411 1111110131114,1 pamulaid t uutiqw -sit] 

tiquoiisoub 
,1111 tr)im 110 um! ) f31114 10 4101 111.1% J. pliv pd.q(Ixo .pot. ;mug. 

11011111110 ut .1110.1. (0111 '110S J.0 110110 01 ',vomit, or 1u0tru imAtorru Srtirtuo.1 --- 

um. 101110 Slip 1t1 110S 1(111.1.14)111 1 .i111 '8JK 'y N.111.10L) '&11V. 

, . . attiottbag 
1410010(011.t.41441 jo $ 14 moo W41 to!.%%-ostioduit,011 Jo tisail you .Sitat 

-Non 111111.101 oil) 4p111i.1.taitx0 ori.tanto., -11111 $11.111 4[.441011 putt tio!notal - 

-1 o 110!loottot.t0:91) 'tot illowtiotleat ttillottu Imo lopouttli 001481ta1mmi 

1441 41of JO )potti 41011001tim Jowl I1itisto.i41. antithaintit4 :Jo 
:4001 10,41110nm mil J0 Ito 01(11 p0t1 rp..%% i, 0111(i1di p111: 2101riti Jowl 

71111011 JO INAI Irf 
111111140.110410.01 (104811011) S1.itIA 0111 op111301 1}5x111.1.10(100 

- .1111100 01111.1 1481110.11/11101 4110 1.1 Mpg .10i1 $tqpit!ittatalny ul otoa 
,10111.).0) 11.10o lilt 511111 )141111 .1110 JO /(411.10)011.111110 1 Ital..doptiaSsd 

',Hoar; 111[1401 414101,0.w J.mi.10101210g1lcuuni 

- ;))) lulu pa 1.wo.i )04(1 .0))11.)11(1010.1 oil ) 11/10.111 011$'0)11.1 ".11.10.11 1110.11 

110 .111111 .1011,1 0111; .10'21$111 001 1.11 110,44 01(1 ay '()211.10.100 p4uatt)001 7tusut 
041X0N .4101 10,11.io) .nuoL ltlityloato tl .10J oho JIttui pagpasav41 

44iiu1i Jo ono g pat 1)1111 4144100 4tim1)0111 mil 00 14.)o2) 441 0.441 it moiquid 

.10111111 U 004Lit .01.414011)l 1.114 01 1101110)$10011 0111001141 IAN 011K 13011110110:10 

01 001) 1101.10 ,101410(1111! 0111 0.10 '80011111 01 Op4I1udi104 .101[ 01 041110.1 Sato 

sit S11olde1(100-11 111110,0 3011(i 0111-1$011 011) JO 101101g113 18111S)1111111 

a119, u4.01 0) 1)0 ,41)(10 K10a,I !ph) 131111 .114)11.111d0s pie,m)aul 
111(1 1I1A 11V '1.5!A 11111/011 1x1111.)11 0 $41111.1041 '1111;,010111.111:1 11 1s1Voio0 

It ouo rtiffi .11.1010.) ,sulaiquad .111p10Ru.t0ip.tua sotiseu pro:, pint 
log 'sum! 1)1111 sown, .au,1911.1 Naudi JO Hulurdiu0;) pm: asmulououi 

po)up.i Ku10)(10441.311aptio1.1iuluu s! 011M 4[1111103 dlO stitm, :441411105nown 

- al a1tOols011t .10 Ilitanoiott 001101W 04111K011 0.) amp .111) Ju suo.lu Siluy; 
-KIN 4114 Hoop pa.t.tajaa-4360.10 .10 wi mu sdutpact 

rhy.uat nuildt.oto.t(i u.yi4100 rmino.i 1 (40J 100I100[) 01011141 011.1,':41101) 
010041s.) 441)0.)1I1of 0q4 01 14.1.4)00 ttup!tt.tiliti oto .111111 14400u40411 0111 01 

Itotoll.10:40,t41 .tatoo 

- tot punt 111.1.141a.i .1a11101111 sm,If '11100.1 .11110tio11m lop oi sumo., 10004:d - 

01i1 *S111011(1110.1 111011111.1(1 211(1)11040.1(1 0111 11.11111 111111 70141 Ion ant sto./.1030.1 

*Limo oulv $110f101!.13itaid 7110 poini pm: ,sapilla 1111x0415 0) s1o.1.10)0.4. 
quilts.) SJog.noi 0:111141 10,1140$.1041 Soltaliouto puomiti. .0.0uo smopts.n(ci 
0)0.u.441 11 Ili pontao 041 Spit/How ;mow 11110M 011.1) 4411109041 sa,q0aat 11100.1 

Sattattlooto sit oolfilott Sultalpow 01(1 Jo mutt lit sittitasoli .101140 '\r 
'0:11110 R..10111111 0 $111 (10411 rt 11 '1400111 )11R11110 111 JO 511)11)5 1)1111011 - 

0a0 1)1() 111111 S11101110110,1 011) uI $414)0091 
001,111 111.10tt0 il JO £$i)IiR(1 x111 - 

01 .)utr uumiuu fq!s!A 1041luiplo uompu 1 .14,t0 RaA pao.1 loodsoll 
toor.tui I ,1041111oo ttarpot ll .1(1.1,1141011 1.11110 u si 0114 0.1010% 0.tai1iSotov 

10)1011111.14.1111114 It 111 11101111110.14 .1011 $0.%10,10,1 110)1)1140.1 11101.10.11 1m11;107 011,1, 

uonatily 111.11.1.10 001.11141.11s tz! 

111,110 41111:T41141 Silittuj x011 01 7811.1)oon (1.11111K 0 soli 444113, :91101 ionot 
-14001 111 .10 RI 1141f404 itulpluttot 110.1.1o,%%.10.%44 1)111 pollop.taimot 5o10111 

-iaitt1014 loal ;Harm popm0Aa 111 pitum,p1) 0.1110 11)111011 011) JO tpitit 

St 



leomen's center. Would you tell its briefly what your experiences are
:anti what social funding is available?

Ms. Did lurr. Yes. The total program for 00 clients of whom 20 or
More VOlaki be women plus their children of undetermined number-
at this point would run around a total of $200,000 of which we would
receive 60 percent front the National Institute out Drug Abuse.

Of courso, you cannot use these funds for support of children so'
(net those funds would have to be raised in addition.

:%frs. Cota.txs. Thank you.
Halpern, what type of grassroots organization could be used

to draw more women into drug treatment? And what ways could they
Lest achieve this?

Ms. 1-Imagatx. The kind of organization that works best are women's
Venters such as Together. Inc.. and the AVomen's Resource and Survival

. Center. Women go there because they have problems in their lives.
Mutt happens is that in the course of group work, the fact that they
are coping by using medication comes out. They are in an environment
where tltey have support nod share with other women. They are best
able to stop their drug use in women's centers just as Cindy reported.
Thg kind of mutual help experience really works.

:%frs. Cowss: Ms. Gibson. do you know or have you stilt-ard to see
if there is n correlation between the use of drugs by black women nt
early ages. follow throtigh to the Wet: per on ?

Ginsox. That was one of the 1111110 T boon to do in preparation
for this. There are no studies that indicate this kind of thing. Such
studies have not been done. just ns no studies have really been done in

. terms of on ethnic breakdown with regard to women who abuse sub-
stances. T awn a firm believer. from indications of studies that have
been done with regard to substance Anse in general. that a person's
habit with regard to using drums does not begin at 35 or at 50 or 30,
but it is something that. T think. has its roots in :u person's orientation
from early childhood.

'Arm. COLLINS.. Do you find .tiny special problems with the older per-
son who is rOying on dents?

MS. Gossox. Yes. To the .studies that T have drone with regard to
Preseriptiondrng misuse among the elderly stud, of cOlirSe. in our
society, the lamest portion of our elderly persons are women. there is
a frightening, percentage of women who are misusing prescription

-drugs, tranquilizers as well as medications for hypertension.
- I think that n lot of it has to do With the fitrotw desire to tnointnin
Youth. .which puns to a lot of ns. mythically. of course. that to be
lomig is to feel good. But there is a large percentage of women who
-use- drugs. and T think stud vin!( drug use ninonif tbe elderlv certninly
can give ns indicators nhoui life type of work that we usually do with
regard to drug nsc among females in general. from high school or
pmor schools through.

*MM. Crir.t.1VEL Thank YOU-
Dellar. in your view. why is it that psychiatrists have not been

.nble to treat the woman polvsubstanee abuser?
DraTrino. Reenuse I think they essentially are nonpsyebiatric

problems.' They .atV problems that deal with living and society today
'mil-J-11p complex prexsures that a woman is facing. Women. unless
there is n late news flash. have to bear the children of the society. They
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are being pulled apart. I. think, in terms of providing proper care as
mothers and assuming the kind of role the romance literature, is saying
they should assine.

1 think they are feeling many pressures, and certainly, in treatment
from the medical profession, there Is sexism; there is no doubt about
that.

f might. say that the main issue is that I think women are constantly
being told either to bear tip or bear (town. and that is about as far as
it goes.

Mrs. Coma Ns. You hare done, I t Ilia, work on i his for quite a while.
Do you see any great difference between the treatment of a 20-year-old
as opposed to a 50-year-old woman? And do you know or think that
their problems are mmilar or dissimilar?

Ms. Ihaluvr. I think, essentially, they are S1111110E. Certainly, the
feeling of low self - esteem runs through all ages. I think the support
systems are what. (litter essentially for the younger as opposed to the
older woman.

Mrs. Cou.iNs. Ms. Halpern, what do you think is your greatest.
Ernst ration as a professional who is t rying to alleviate this very critical

. problem ?
--Ms. lm.eratx. Working in a State system, the difficulty seems to be

the limitations of each department and division and the inability to
cross over. l'he fact that we 'fund two women's renters is sort of re-
makable, in it sense. That was kind of a creative thing for the division
to do. I would like to feel that I could reach the Division of Youth and
Family Services in the Department of Human Services. I have had
some con versai ions With them, in which they were net at all .welcoming
about the idea of sharing any of the problems that we have lathed
about. today.

Mrs. Com.ixs. I thought your suggestion on page S of your 'testi-
mony, that title XX moneys might be available since they are available

. for alcoholmore money multi he put in there for counseling, if ;loth-
. ing else. on drag abuse. That is something that. this task form will pur-

sue, a mandatory wateh in see if there is something we eon do. If so,
we will cert.:0111yd° that.

You mentioned that you deal primarily with narcotics. I ain wonder-
:, ing if the older woman is a part of your option. Do yon deal with her
.- using narcotics: do you hare rases like that or are there caseslike

that?.
Ms. HAi.esnx. Our COI)AP data. which you know is Federal data

that we till out on all of our cli IMLR AI _MS 3111

-.curve on that. It is in the needs assessment that I gave yon. For
reasons bat we don't fully understand. many people terminate their
illicit drug use or their dependeney on methadone bet ween :10 and Al

Airs.(701.1.1Ns. And you don't know t be reasons for i lint?
Ms. II,themN. No.

rk. emu NS. That's interesting.
IIALerats. We could do something in researeh on that. possibly.

by eheeking with sonde of our social wort: supervisors to see what. kind
. of factors enter into it.

Mrs. ComaNs. Ms. Gibson. in your experience. would .rOur curve gm
similarly?
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-Ms. Ginsox. In most enses,yes. We have some women who are beyond
the age of 3 who are still being treated who are maintained on media-

..done. I have asked women why they have stopped at a certain age.
and in niestceses. the response is that they aro tired. It is very inter-
esting that most a the addicts, hard -coe addicts, are able to control
theinselves when they get to the point that. they are willing to do So
and they just get tired then they can stop, and things just change.

-Mrs. bou.i):s. That is basically the same, too, for men; isn't it
Ms. GIBSON. Oh. yes: and it as a very interestingAing to watch

when they get tired and start changing their whole lifestyle.
Ms. HALM:TM You might raise the question about whether they do

shift in sonic cases to alcohol and belt drugs, We don't know the
answer to that.

Ms. Giesox. It is high.
Mrs. Cow No..Tust, a few more questions. please. You, itt our-state-

ment, 11s. Gibson. expressed concern about the medicaid mill contrib-
oiling to the problem. What changes would you make in that system?

Ms. Giesow. Well, my first response would be encouraging some-
thing of 'a watchdog nature. I think that one of the things that hop-
oled, to medicaid mills is there is not any real attention given to
the presenting problem other than just giving them prescriptions. I
think what might be helpful is some watchdog agency dint can lit-
erally do a random examination of medical records that would indi-
cate that there is, indeed, some real medieal examining done, there are
sonic very pertinent questions asked with regard to the present
Problem.

. I think also there is probablyaud I thine. there is nowan agency
or some mechanism that, does examine the amount of prescriptions that,
are issued by a. given physician in a medicaid mill. The problem is that
:there is not the time or, in 1! lot of cases, the caring for the kind of
patient who has to go to a medicaid mill for medical services. That
would be the only thing, because you can't legislate a person's con-
cern, but you can legislate the structure under which he operates,
which might change some things.

Mrs. COLLINS. Is /t, your experience that a drug dependency. or do
you know of any eases where a drag dependency, has begun at riddlife
rather than in a followthrough?

Ms. (limos. No; T don't, because T have not interviewed any women
r at middle age who have a presenting problem, said there are no studies

whatsoever, that I was male to come across, that indicate anything
aromid -this area.

COLLTNa. Ars. Halpern. do you feel the Federal Government is
sensitive to. and active enough in. working to decrease this problem?

- Ms. HALPRRN. iSrOt yet. I think they could certainly improve as great
deal. There is room for much improvement.

Mrs. COMEX'S:Ms. DerIutf, let me ask you one final question, and
that is you mentioned just briefly in your overall remark% how you
operate within the center. Can you tell me what you do, that' is chit
ferent from other centers. that gets results?

-Ms. DeFfure, should think the residential component and atten
don. to children, whether they are on an in-patient basis or out-patient

proViding family counseling, and the fact that you do provide
wonien...'itli a. total *investigation of their medication patterns. what
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have, got to begin to weigh because sometimes you liun-e got to get
way from the benefiting and get to dealing with those people who are

_not, because that is where the future of the country lies. To tile, it seems
`simPle. but I know that it, is not.

Mrs:Cowth.k Well, we will try to make it more simple.
I think that all of us will read. particularly on Ills particular task

farce. the remarks that all of von. have maileAnd all of one witnesses
today, I can't thank you enough for coming, Yon have made this first
hearing really a premiere hearing. when it collies down to women and
drug abuse.

Our committee ehairman who, unfortunately. could not lie here at
this timehe was testifying over in the Senate this time. this morn-
ingMr. Wolif semis his very personal thanks.

Wit h that. we must adjourn this hearing.
Thank you very much. .

[Whereupon. at. :57 p.m.. the hearing was adjourned.]

l'itsc.nugn BrATsugST or CYSTitt$ Mmiussiss. Toot:Two Ise. Guissnono NJ.

when I was an adolescent my great grandmother died. The women in my
familymy mother, my grandmother, my mint. and myselfwere kiven Iran-
qailfzers in Spite of the fact that mY great grandatother was my father's rela-
tive, not tiny mother's. My mother and father were divorced when I wns 12 and
r wait Sent to a hoarding school. I took an overdose of aspirin and the school
failed to report this to my family.

My mother was given 110111 tranquilizers and amplietandues for nerves and
weight by her doctor. Slit was also an alcoholic although she hid it well like many
other housewives. When my mother died I wns 10 and was given tranquilizers
for a week.

When f was hi college I weighed 105 pounds Mid went to n diet doctor for my
weight problem. I was weighed and had by blood pressure taken every week by
it 'helper." I never met n doctor. I lost 20 pounds. mother doctor gave me trail-
milli:tors for my nerves mid became I was having tronhle sleeping. I got a kidney
infection find vitamin deficiency mid dropped out of school to be hospitalized.

When I wns 18 I had 1t nervous breakdown. I wns hospitalized in a prestigious
_private hospital and given various medical tons including Thorazine In doses
hedge- enough put time to-sleep during' the day and additional, but ineffective.

therapy. I believe Unit the other matelots and aides helped me mach more than-
the psychiatrists did.

fter being hospitaiiied. I married nod when we decided to have n ehild. I
stopped taking Thorazine. which I had been taking for about four months: I was
not receiving nay therapy or follow-tip during this lime. When my son was IS
months o'd rte moved so that my Imsband could get his master's degree. I was
depressed and bored."I mentioned this to my gynecologist and he prescribed
Voltam, milligrams to be taken as wetted,

Mite next several years of may life are very blurry, but I'll try to give you the
facts and impressions RS I remember them. I went to another doctor who gave
Me diet pills out of his closet. My gynecologist gave me more Valiant and Darwin
for cramps. Two and one half years later we decided to have another child. I
only took Valium during lay pregnancytip to 15 milligrams at a time (as
needed). After the birth of my second child. Uwe% more depressed and illusions
and developed colitis. My Ninny doctor gave me n relaxant and another Pain
killer. My doctors never asked me what else I was taking and tibial tell Me what
I was being given. When I mentioned my problems I tended to minimize how
mach or how often because I was afraid of being labeled at byunchrondrine or a
complainer and doctors are so busy and Clod -like mid I thought they knew best. _
During this time I went to n local mental health center and MR' a fairly coal-
meat doctor. When lie moved I slopped going because my new doctor started
telling time his own problems.

When I was 25 years old we moved again and I wns depresed and my gyneeolo-
gist increased my Valium to 10 milligrams to be taken as needed. I want to state
now that 7 wasn't.as physically hooked as some people because I took such large
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fly teaching new nip skills, helping the woman see herself in persibectii:e In our
often sexist Sobriety. aiding ;ter in setting her .41:1 and in gelling on With her
fife: Ti /go her ilerforotot tin effective service to the ellen,. 1 think that pro.
grant works also because eliettls can become involved in helloing Wheys not Mallon:
volunteers: tlidsts. group lenders. counselors. and sittit trainer* awl Ittlitilitistra
tors..I mother phis is that there ore too fees itwoolred tot nII.
lbettllit ettier:4. Confidentiality is Itigttly prised us many clients stun out with.
ton their fnotolly's knowledge..

"ro me the stress of owed for improvement nationwide rue Moire I n'titineiii
Neill:les like 'together and more prevention Illrnotglo colnettihal oh! Informal hotli
I would like to see 'r.V. ads shout prescription drug awitretieSS such as, "Do
know what you are toeing given: Why: Vow how long 't Are yon Swart. of the
side effeets? If not. ask. WS Mott' holly." 1 nut wary ar geveritinellitil rest Minis
either of doctors or plutrionteettlical coutpanics. I believe thin women HIM COIF

sinners in general have Iloilo the ability nod the right to make informed choloslit
I moth! niso like to see school ehildrett trained in coping skills which tali rerineio
drtigs. font taping skills like stress reducing techniques. selfItylninsls
sort Went ss communications.

These licarings sire eerlainly It step lit the right direetion Slid I feel tinii..(it=
latonic you for giving nt the spare In share With you.

IZ
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A linter SYSO1Ist8 Or Toon:ten lie.

ttvALVATION GOALS

'raiteflier's systent or aVainntion Wits 11v:domed this year. The goals of this
evalualloto were to provide data on the imputation served, to tlyttillitto ontreiteli
erreclivetion4 tind to avollittle treatinmit. speeltleally ate :Wahl were as follows:

To divide Ilia women ntiracled to Togetioor lino three groups drug users,
drug timers who enrolled is CI latits. tinti women who snail that iltel do mot
use (trims) ;

't'o discover the tilfforatiess Mot similarities among the three grottos of
women :Melo:tea to Together's iorogrionist

To discover any correhotions between demographics mill drag use:
To analyse cloth from disehoorged clients to discover how suecessful treat-

Mein' hild been 10 dilnlitothat &nit lillatiSat
To 4otonlyse dem from diseharged elivitts to discover bow suceesoiftli awns

had been in achieving eompletion of their overall therapy Contracts ;
To 410011111W numbers of women served in anvil of the three groups.

KVAINATION MaTtiOna

'Flu) Imo:Mono of the evaluation is a pine form which serves its an initial
41emogroplite mod drug use seretilting device. 'etas form ies completed on the no.
clssiuu of her first appenrituce at 'Fogetlier toy anch minim' who tins inversion
contact with Together's Weinen's Services program. l'hese forms ore then
grouped chrnoltalletilly Into the three groups and coded Into Fortran computer
language, The data Is then rim by compitier timid annlysed for correlations. shod-
litrities and differences miaow the three primps; for in eget paladin ions not being
adospintely served : and for the puldleity mode hest 'affixed.

In evothuiling treittotten1 sntC0001. ti procalis lion bran astnlillshati for not only
Ialsulating success statistics from the question; Dld the ellent eliminate drug
misuse daring irealment, but °Imo for determining what smith degrees of site-
cuss were neitlevetl during treatment. To do ibis the evitluation Introduces "sue-
tyros modules.' eloolipoliouts of treatment 01114114. diseherge form has hero
designed which nsics questions such its wind olinst4Or.t.tient vfrilirgerm Were astnh-
11sllesl during treatment and which or IliOso were tompleted : did the elient tole
tali it desired job, or poorticipate in job training did a client purtielionte lit
ealleilt,011$11 testing, take courses, inatrICItinte or complete it degree: mod. what
groups Mai klinvlor change courses 4114 the client attend/complete doling treat-
ment at Together.

Another means of evitinotilon are workshop and group eivalontioon fortiori which
are tilled out by the %%Vint% participating In the group sessions. On lids form the
wonted briefly state wiltot worked foe Ilion in the grill11$ sir Ws)rkM/ISPII. Will" slid
not work, and what they got for themselves by attending. 'Phis Informal gentile-
lion serves the triple purpose of (1) providing inforimulon to Iles primary
counselor on her eliont's progress. (21 providing silent feedback on the content
11041 facilitnlion Of groups nod workshops. and (31 providing a vehicle fur the
Cliattt through which she can mike concrete her town Impressions mid accomplish%
meats.

IYALVATION RESULTS

At this writing ail tho eveltuttion mini a Is avitilftiole with the exception Of the
treatment success module infortnnoloo. The program Is 4orresolly Wog writioli
to computerise this information. For the morposes of this proposal n illltiltllill
inumnit of analysis was done hy lontiel on the folders of I he diseharged ellents too
show the percenlues of emonseling conitraets 41)11110'4M by soccessfott clients, by
ellents who left without completing Irentment end by the overall Impulse
lion for 1978,

StallatiC8 'lava been compiled on hasie treatment and service tot Togo' her Mir
Ing I ho period from November 1. 1977 to October 31, 1978. lloiriont that period
Together hod 319 different women MI reeled to its Voinelo's Services prOarlint. Of
the 310, no for 38 percent ) staled rise of drugs nu their Initial screening forms.
This Is all Increase In the drineshog percentage of 37 percent this year our
11)77. From tills 119..3$ W0111011 flthillod toliiiission criteria mod seers.% willing
to tionarttkIca lho resnotts11$1111 los of ellen( stains, l'ithe Is au Memo's* ho
sions of (17 percent over hoot year. This inerense lit ottireaell to I he target populle
thorn seems to parallel the increased efforts of Together in Ilse area of ottlrenvh,
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II, or-mi.:Atli ritucti.tm

Together's oroeTato is designed so that much of the programs provides outreach
and i reatittent silattlinheintsly, 'file Open Wouten's Sharing Group, the work-
shops and the hotline tittratt potential edema to the program.

The workshop eiticitillir is mailed 10 'tier 2.tico addresses of persons who have
requested to he on the mailing alai, as the budget permits, to all site homes
in Olasslooro or to nearly' Miro through the potion Meal, All workshops ere adver-
tised in tiewsptipers nail feature articles are done whenever such corer:iv is

Radio 01141 Tv Interviews are given whenever rellitesteli or when
arrow:ea by Together's Publicist.

In addition to the calendar and regittur publicity, Together saiswers said
solicits, whet' Ala thou pi:mho Meal speaking engagements whielt Imre topics
such as Assertiveni.:414 Training. Women nail Trampillizers. Solt-Nurturing for
Women. or a general overview of Together's programs.

Together ims solunitted a concept wiper to the Inviolate of Narcotics and Drug
Aimee Control which. if footled. would provide staff for outreach and pro-code:I
work with tlenllk professionals tend with the target population.

C. Astvula. eituaugss seronr
1. Pent/nein'

Together stwiv:p.folly met its matrix daring the I2.inniith period front Novene
her 1. 1977 to IN:toiler $1, 1078, The overage lumber of eitents enrolled in treat.
meta per month nas 25,4.

The other trentment goal of fiscal year 19711 wits to suecessfully eliminate drug
misese in ellents within a U. to 1Smmillt herinil. this year Together enrolled
clients more quickly (lifter one session rather than two or three interviews)
nail Om* had a higher spinet! rate Omit in 1P77. however, of those who stayed in
the program 10 weeks or more, 55 percent sueeessfally completed treatment.

The program has Mel some problems with meeting the requirements for the
New Jersey Department of Licensing null Standards. 3141:4t Ur the problems were
easily eorrecleti but ott two whits the progrom extterienced some ditileulty. One
was on the requirement (lair drag programs do urine itiOttitoring.

Together held strongly that not ugly was It contritry to Together's treatment
philosophy to do urine monitoring, hut ittso that it Was impossible to serve our
partictilar imputation with such a requirement. A poll of clients continued staff
intuition cot this point and verttied that autOtt clients would drop Mg of the
printrom if required to submit I o the twine testing. They saw the urine testing its
a stispleion of their dishonesty and :is humiliating.

A, rationale was written tip nioug with on alternative plan for monitoring the
progress of clients in Together's program. It wits presented In August, 1fITS, to
Dr. Oolottion Clohtberg. Director of Licensing, We are 'still awaiting fiction by
Dr. Goldberg on the alternative plan, The other ilecieting regulation with which
Together had difficulty was the requirement that a ellent receive three linters of
counseling tier week. That is also it problem given Together's client popolation.
The women in the program were used till the mogul health model of Peeing tt
coultselor once per week for on hone, Although saute clients eitil and do come to
group sessions weekly. the nudnrity eatittot or will not arrange far that frecineoey
of coltilsellillt. however. the shlff is now inakitte strong attempt' to encoitrego
clients to amnia 0 speial group (tile closed client work group) or to attend
other short term workshop or series workshops to meet tile rettbired 3 hours of
therapy per week. At this time roughly one.third of the clients meet the require-
molt null sniff entootelOrs include group treatttient flit every treatment plan,

The treatment stall Increased this year. Together continued to have the sante
another of counseling hours paid by the StatOWItIt Serrieeo COtitraer, and acquired
new emaisiers from the Gitissborit Slitte Collette Work Stinly farce and from
voluitteers. systelli Was designed whereby 110010e Omit:Viers who wonted to
get teithtlug la attil 1'0 ilo inttlridual, groin) tilltl family counseling could Join an
:apprenticeship iiregrittli width inettived them with counseling :mid cotinselliut
training simultaneously. The Women's Services program Mid two paid work
study tttuaettlit and effect voIllitteer$ this program lit recent months.
The pertleiptillts MIMI by lititlhz notes ill group Newham and cnntribuling till
o-eminselors Its they begaii to feel romforlahle doing so. The mite taking during

group sessions inereased their awareness of eouttselltic technique:4 and group
proeess. A r the Ratite time participants came to it weekly 2-hour counselor training
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group which taught advanced Active Listening, problem solving, gestalt therapy
and Transactional Analysis.

The training process used didactic methods, practice group with counselors
taking turns using their own real problems while their peers counseled them.
and videotape feedback and discussion. For thenst_month of each course.
counselors-in-training were assigned clients and given close supervision.

At the close of the progress report period Together received an extra allocation
of live treatment slots. For several months prior to that allocation. Together had
had a matrix at 8 percent above its Binding which exerted a strain on such a
small progiinn. The SingleState Agency responded with additional slots that will
enable Ttrgetlter to increase its paid counseling hours by nearly 50 percent.

Both paid and volunteer counselors wore provided with additional training at
the Training and Eduention Center (TEC) in Trenton_ Courses they have taken
include Behavior Modification and Effective Communication in Relationships.
Counselors also received training at several conferences they attended such as
the Displaced Homemaker. New Jersey Women and Alcohol, the New Jersey
Private Drug Treatment Conference, acid the Garden State Crisis Intervention
Association Conference.

One of the prograin goals of the Wonien's Services Program at Together was to
organize volunteers to take over some of the cioncounseling work of the agency
on a trial basis. One of the work study students and a volunteer organized a
progra ill for persons who OlitCtl to do office work. hahysitting and other projects.
Much typing and tiling was accomplished through this project and the project is
expected to continue under the direct and consistent supervision of a 'volunteer.

During tin. period of the progress report. Together staff ran the following
number of sessions of the following workshops:
Open mimeo sharing group
Atigert veness I fabling
Cooping with stress 17
Client therapy group 13
Client Contract group
(letting a jolt 5
Do-it-yourself ear repair 4
Women in transition 4
Mett's and women's coummoicotion
Self-nurturing 3
Surviving a lacy 3
Finding time- 2
Parent sharing groin) 4
'tonic workshop 2
Meditation 2
Auger 2
S0XItalitr

1
'Macrame

.t Woman's Resource library was organized and completed this year. It is
housed in the attic of the building and contains hooks anti materials of interest
to clients and staff.

Together is :rodilfri by the Region V Office of the New Jersey Division of
Narcotic sod brim Mouse Control. There have hem recent changes in the audit
Procedures and Together has received two written site visit reports In this Prog-
ress report period. one from a review of case management and treatment process
in July. 1975 and one on organization factors he Ottbr. 1078. These n'udits are
included in Appendix P-S.
2. (Wrench and m110:1111

Together's outreach effort was aided this year by Betty Ford who announced
in early April that she hail problem with coiseise of prescription drags.

Muth publicity for the program was generated from the media :s interest sub-
sequent to her nmentneement. .t former rrcipient of scrvices nt Together ap-
peared on the Joel Spivak Show and Eye On. two Philadelphia based shows and
a short sequence wn s shown of her on the NBC-TV News. York.

Prior to Ms. Ford's announcement the Alcohol. Drug Abuse and Mental Ilenith
Administration (ADAMTIA had aopronehed 'rozether to do a feature article
on the prescription drug treatment for women :it its fin:grim, Their staff wrote
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a tell-free (within NJ.) number for w0121011's referrals and Information: 800-
3211-1s092. Both nonshers nre answered .24 looms 9 tiny. 3tE cloys a otr.

. We Imre a tot of soiseellostoms resources (both people and putters to share
if we !mow what you need nod want. See a sniff Member.

The. Women's Program offers the following:
(flint (Iron/in.Anyone welcome auytime.
Closed Grionss.Etirolluient is clued toner the first meeting.
ll'oirkethoint.Grotos on specific topics: sultwrowth. social, health. eareer. fir

rehitiousitips. Workshops offer practical inform ation and eservises I Ins! deal wills
specific homes.

Cussocksy.We are funded to provide iudlrldiu,I rossoseling for women who
a iii 1181InC torewrivilint. over-theromster. or street drugs as a mentos In cope will,
stress mul surviving. Other Individual counseling is available tm basis,

ettspfa Conitsefiny.-01, it limited basis.

txrAitc. estocKor Its

I. thee potential 'limit the information sheet.
2. Explain being a elleut :

(it I ludiritituti session Mutant/01
(hi Orono Involvement required I
te) Stedieal workreassure them that she womets at ramify Plionning are

ea rhino efficient. prisfessitsual. We need Ilse info Cur notking eversiMog's
OK. and two requirelliellt for our tiles;

(ii First toreferowe for all groups sisal workshops. aceess to rinsed rliettt
groups:

l lsive her is calendar and a Wednesday night rap group orln:100u
sheet.

:1. Ask her what she Wiltilt4 to gel from eounseling and write it don'ts.
. Explain that she will need so snake a 2-month tossonsIttnient in the program

In Order to he:steepled.
5. If slut is still sins..erlaiss. give her tithe to I hunk :thous 11. Mils the espoosibil-

ity for tolling back being tiers.
0. Tr she manes the co:Instillment. do ditto 'stint st trim' 110111s. stilts client's
In. address. mill phone 'tinnier on Mt holes esrd anti is In I he data isase

rather thou writing it on the form itself. AsSign her to it counselor.
7. linre client sill out it demographic Corns,
N. Vet' homework. have her write down her goals in counseling mot Ill, approxi-

male Ilme latrine us work fill these. This Is I o he sluts ell wish her regular
counselor.

I). Shove her can family planning as the oat of the oppoiotmoin owl record the
time or her appoint mein wills them.

10. tare her a tilled ow metlicat retool() form to lake to Family PI:nosing. 'Pell
client Shot counselor will mill her to is few cloys.

11. Pet a note in the entintlelor's hoN with the client's mine null inittilter.
12. client's fabler hi Woke file ander Assigned Clients.
18. Write the counselor nest to the client's mime in the snuff minuses nook.

t"or I hose potential clients whose phone othinhers are unavollaile. send the
form httler, ass orientilt inn to the Women's Rep Group. and n Cifrotator to theta
through the mall.

las %loam. sisAmty.yrie:st Issonalivrios

I. Weight
2. Height ...
3. Temperature
4. Pulse
5. Respiraticni

Blood pressure
't. Eyes -
8. Ears ..
D. Nose

10. Thront
11. Abdomen .
12. Chest Sounds
PhYsicion's Signal Inc

Nom althea xomoxt.d copies of the lottorotor results of the following tests:
Health Screen I (BN1AC) .IG' rinks: albumen; alkaline Phosphatase:
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ruluen: total calcium; cholesterol total: erutniue; glalmIlit; lactic acid; phospho-
rus; protein total; traneleminase SGO; urea etitrogett (BUN) ; orb: acid ; routine
u rim; lys's : skin test for TE; PAL' smear; (1C.

Thank you.
oftrr.vrtas TO WOMEN'S RAP GUM'

Welcome to the Wednesday Night Open Rap Group sponsored by the Women's
services Program at Together.

The Women's l Irony is a listening 81141AI:1ring workshop, a warm. secure. safe
place he %Adele indiviciunt problemsoling and general issues pertaining to
women are the agenda. We also enjoy hearing women -brag" to emit other Munn
our changes vs i 041fri d 00 bt.

We ilSIC that each person in the group observe the following group norms which
help make the group a source of support and help to all :

1. Every group member Is asked to krep confidential :chat happens in the
group. Yon are free to share what happens with you person:10y in the group with
other people. but wlent happens with other women in the group mod be kept
confidential.

2. When problem :solving is in progress. try not to do or soy anything that trill
distract or confuse the person working on the issue.

3. We ask Oft each group member share feelings honestly and to help others
in the group to do so. This works bettor than telling stork's or hearsay, for
example.

-I. It helps others In share by refraining from adrice.givig. It works better to
share what your experience was or is. and how you worked it met. It is important
to remember that what worked for you may not work for someone else. One
example of owning what you st is by prefacing your comment with "This is
what works for use," or "What works for me is . . .

5, We have a system of wind we call -Gheek-ina" and -eherle.ouls." which sim-
ply means that %ye iotroduce merselves to the group with our first names. and
shore iron' tee ore irdiff1/ at that moment ( for example. happy. sad. energetic.
angry. Peaceful- etc.). This is n good time to announce If you plan to leave the
group early, or If you need to take time to deal with lea issue in that session. At
the end of the session. we eheck.ou I the mime way.

0. There is no smoking in the room the rap group is held in. flowerer. smoking
is permitted in the hallway (at 7 State St., and He the roe room (10 10elsea Dr.).

coma wnit STRESS
Course goals

1. Provide supportive environment for experiencing stress far the individual
noel for group awareness.

2. Provide tools for understanding and handling stress and to increase the
knowledge of forces that shape our inner and outer selves. (relaxation, assertive-
ness. T.A.)

3, Create context in life to include stress.
Croup contract

1. NO smoking during session.
2. Time commitment.
3. Participants will notify together if a session will he missed.

fnellitotor's contract
1. Facilitator present at all meetings.
. hot line and faellitators avail:Ode during, weeks for crisis, S51-4040.

Course outline
1. Relaxation techniques.
2. Awareness techniques.
Topics concerning the following :
Tension. positive self image. burn out. assertiveness, time structuring/goal

setting, nurturing, rational thinking.
Definition

LifeA game with rules. goals, risks and nmpires.
StressPres.:4nm strain. A force that tends to distress the body INTercons ten-

sion.
CopeTo struggle to overcome problems or 4110icolties. To pot up with.
HandleTo dent with.

52-928 0 - 80 - 5 65_
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ParZAttga iiTATF:IttINT or DR. 1100EIrr SEIDL:Mao. ParCIWASALVIIT AND PST-
CIITATIfiter. MIX tom. l'itorgSsoR or l'sYClan'fa, 1..ZISTATE NIElnea. CENTIta.
STATs UNIvEllsITV OP New 'Vette la SvItACtIalt

tela: Dew giS001110/ STILL SELL strsetatiesi

Ten years agn. this author reverted the blatant sexisra and prejudice against
%%mica depicted in medical ate' PsYclitatrie drug iulvertisetnents. Since these
"message*" were Obrionsly tletligned both to attract the attention and opprovnl
of the 13hYsielan. I asked, "Does Misogyny Sell Mind-Drugs?" Since then marry
experts and ttarervers h a e continued that (1) the chief torget for psyehotropic
usage indeed is women: mei t2) their reVrelzettlatiOtt in the adrertisemetits are
on the whole entirely reprehensible. qualitatively, and quantitatively.

For sonic of us, stony. there is little weeder or mystery why twice as many
women are "receiving" tranquilizers as men.

'11:0 present nblirvitited preselitati011 is a (lack of) progress report, (Many
in the pharmaceutical industry claim that the advertisereents hare vastly im-
proved iii the last decade.) I have found scant Improvement, and taking into
account the rilliaWay proliferation if "throw-4m.y" periedienls in the last few
years nod the continuation of balti sexist content, one can see only an intensi-
ties:lion of the drive to trittltillirA.. (Figures I. II)

There is only one urea that has improved: the appearance of females as physi-
eianH is now we/IMO/tally seen. (Figure III) I repeatedly bran& this ..discrep-
aney" to the attention of the pharmaceutical industry in the early 'Ws. On the
same figure (III), however, there appears a bit of ongoing deception in the
promotion of titelazine that Nimbi he stopped. On the left, the caption reads:
"Your milker.. "eXeessive ensiety" (quotes mine) is enough to worry Omit,"
However, in the fine print (ore the right) the FDA has classified the indications
for this major tranquilizer its effective In the iuniingement of 'Psychotic dis-
order..." (quote:. mine). Again, in small print, we read that it has been determined
that this drug is only .possibly" (quotes table) effective ill controlling "excessive

rra ie anxiety,"
The reasons for this queationahly ethical representation are quite apparent:

the market for "excessive new mile anxiety" is far greater than for psychosis, and
the patient with the former condition is more likely to be under the care of the
general practitioner or lutenist than Meltiatrist. Xon, over 70 percent of the
ItaTellotrapie drugs are nreseribed by physicians other than psychiatrists..

Figure IV represeuts another continuing and unchallenged abomination
wrought by the uharthaCentleat eniupniliere, that of gratuitously ninnufacturing
new metaphorical "diseases" and -syndromes" for which their drugs ore to be
used. In the poet they hare created "eMptynest syndrome." eleeperipple,"
"olilet-thrthre," and* neologism, "eopelessnees." Here (Figure IV) we see their
hew -stigma" for the elderly wanton, "Rnadowu syndrome," There are many
experts; In the field of geriatrics who feel that the use of tranquilizers here is a
form of modal control. diminishing the ability of the elderly to make their needs
known.

The virtues of surrealistic art suede, the onedimenelemil draping of a woman's
body with her walker, over the letters of "PAIN" does little to enhance the image
of that sax, as seen in Figure V. Again. the portrayal of women passively and
recumbently "dissolved" iii pain is an all too familiar false stereotype. 'Men are
never depicted in this pejorative 'mintier.

Figure VI carries on an apparently fruitful advertising tradition of identify.
lax women with pillsup to her ears in them. Here, "their" pill is supposedly
the better oneto replace the others. Unwittingly. Hondoz herein projects graph'.

their industry's "succor with WOW%
This advertisement fosters 4ttul promotes the image of women as "plibpepper"

as well as of that Rex with the ahlimitnits "liendriche."
The woman as child Is an nil too familiar theme hi drug advertisement. fere,

lo Figure VII, she is shown on a merry-x(1.10)nd. The phrase, "going around hi
eireles" does little to ;libellee her value as n 1'01.0110de and employable person,

The mythology of "changing" people with the use of drugs by the medical
profession is one of the creel hoaxes of our times. flow ridionions It sounded in
the 00's when the '.itiae on the street" gave this as the rationale for doing their
drugs. Fignre VIII show.: the distraught, disheveled female mental pntlent seeing
everythibe and everyone. including the approaching male. in a nepatire way
"everything 1 Raw wits negative." The advertisement tells us that the anti.

66
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depressant. Norpramin. "helps change her world front negative to positive." One
might add parenthetically that !Buhr men today would dearly welcome being seen
more ptaAtively. It is hoped that this could be accomplished Without having to
drug "theother."

Lastly. we see in Figure IX. au lltsloriotts ibeille that St IrkeeS too frequently
in these tiring advertisements. 1111K is the Ironic dehumanization of tosyeltintry's
dcwit ellent. the Mental patient. here attain. the woman. She depicted in title
ligttre diminutively as the captive 11r caged bird (here iu an tutailded cage).
AV/tether descriptive or 'west riptive, this 'litigant that Nets people (patients i apart
its n deranged. aninuth.like class. a pelouttion itieli we generally deplore Whelk
expressed by the unsophisticated. Is it accidental that the "owed bird" Is a
woman 't

The horrors tlf preseription. mind-tiring promotion have barely been exposed
in this brier dismission. Obviously affecting sill patients. there Is little doubt that
women have been and are itintitatedly the prime targets for this exploillition.

res:st nod vomiter this massive fultaluttuitt is halite wont tulle cel
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We cithilot possibly Provide the quality und intensity of treatment needed b
this woutun with her many and etnuplex problems, plus provide her with food attil
shelter for a eau', itt this east.

The eas e of her childor elpildrenlo an adilillottal tin:mei:1i burden which
must be supported from still other finals we must somehow try to raise. The
noinittpinn security 'prison to women in o here a client Was previously
inearcerated for her prescript hot forging, reports that the cost of maintaluitig
one Inmate fur it year currently emits $17,1100, iiritions tio not provide treattnent
low do their NUM* need to ritim, any 'Dirt of those funds. One is intrtlna to under-
standOr ilea] withthis unjust nod illogicul disparity.

We hi lite drug aims'. treatment Held mints necepl lilittly of the restrictions and
111ml:daps inherent in our purlieu-or workdillietilties which do not, somehow.
ttloply Ito Tiler iteint of the health and mental Imolai lield also supported by gov-
ernment loads. 11.4.1 eillittot easily attract competent tied qua/hied staff on a com-
petitive basis. Those who, for some welcome reason, do enter the drug :TIM%)
treatment field, do no With full lilloCedge Ihut,rur limited funding is on a year-
'oleo r basis, part lotto rly now thtit direct treatment grunts to our agencies from
SUM ore terminating, Any semblance of security in their Jobs is conspiettousty
ttbsettl.

Vet Ihu skills they require art', In any n14111011. Mere crucial to the work they
most dot to trent the whole portentand that person's familythan in many ailed
ileitho. The resplired anti timeconsitining dOetimentittlon of services being pro-
vided far Oleos! those dem:Haled of other health and Mental health providers.

We know pant raising ?Multi is an oitgolug and necessary part of our job. But
how melt time ran be spoil on begging for fIllitiotiinti how much of those costs
On we realloticully raise In totlay's empathic° Anal-battle arena ?

in our seeletyiii the way we have raised our children and have been ourselves
taught, there is :1111e hope, I believe, Phut our drag abuse patterns will disappear.

As long us you eau went 4[0%11 the it Isles Of a stiperintirkei and see the price we
are willing to pay for "Institut" solotions hp handy packages.

As long its we Collthille to 11114$1 that we have all right to be free of
sissy istin, of tiny unxiety. of oily 1onsion-.(41 he ever "up" Iat it. ever "happy.-

As long us television 'parenting of our children tenches them that one iiitalge$P1
gets into thy lemodstreatit 10 seconds sooner [NM another and therefore should
nalitrally ne the one they Ovals* its Nona tts ital. nee capable of opening; their own
aspirin bottles.

As tong its so many of our young people e011t111110 to believe that It is preferable
to Selfltletilellte their way through the untivoldithie patina 4)2 adolescence instead of
learning to voile With them.

As 'nog as MI1110110 or dollars tore devoted to incident big ht women hi partiett-
lam. Mal tranquilixors tire the firsl and manning solution to her depression and
anxiety.

Then I suspect Ilin1 we will co»lintto In be It untIon of drugMousers. And we
will, lit till vonselettee find it necessary to treat the victims of drug abuse Or make
throwaways of hnnuuu beings in the Some way we 1 01111, more and more, to think
of almost everything as a "disposable."

I. for rule. strongly agree that we should document and prove the caliber and
iittnntity of I realinelit services we provide. Hut should not the ealiber iittell-
"lily of these services affect the itmoititt of funding dollars per treatment slot?

Why Is drug subHSe funding per Instilment slut the same for every program in
tile eillintrY, remit rilless of major vttripli ions h u s h he (Post of living and in the amount
and finality of services being provided. Shouldn't serious consideration also be
given lo the liter that treating it drug iiimser's fondly, certaitCy necessary. takes
lime, and motley II) lolly that time?

Aunt Atonic] not Knell effort count itt funding considerations? How much we
would wele01110 being nilowed to count three, even four families as tin equivalent
of one drug abuse client in our funded, t reattnent matrix.

And how very, very' much we who ore providing drug abuse treatment would
weicome the ehttneo to treat, without having to beg for the fluids to do so. I, for
one. fluid it very hard to be a prOfeSitiOrtill beggar. even Mt loeinef of !mount beings
v etunnot afford to throw away. I Mid it easy, however. to say "1 hank you for

letting ale tell you :woof it"
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(Mai LOHERATION PROGRAM_ MC. -DRUG CLASSIFICATIOti REFERENCE

Martalit analgetics Sedatives Stimulants Hallucinogens

__

Heroin Alcohol Cocaine LSOMorphine Barbiturates Amphetamines STPCilaudid Seconal phonon. OMTPalm an Nembutal Benzehine Payola (rantetlire)Ma'hadolle Tuinal Preludin Mushrooms (psilocy5in)Denims' Amytal MalinTaissin Phenobarbital rotateNumbs! NonBarbiturale Sleeping Pills Caffeinecodeine Deaden (Glutethunide. "Cibas") Nicotinemoon N Quaalude (filethaguaalone, "Ludes")Lerma trefoil
Daryon Ptaeidyt

[Minim
Chloral Hydrate
Paraldehyde

Benzodiazeprnes & "Miner Tango."
Valium (Diazepam)
Librium (Chlotodiazeposine)
Tranxene
Meprobamate (Millown.- Wand) --- -
Sera*

Glue
Phencyclidine "PCP"
Milieus Oxide

storr Dina: irtnElr.vrio:: PronosA Xi. INC.

1,11acrittifill Progroln is a health service agency that contributes sigitti
en n ly 1Ir lilt! MOO I deal ion, I rent merit. ell Herr t i rot and prevention of drug mid silstance atonse lilts four *own area of stumford, Creenwieb. Darien and NewCamino. We have been xervirtg that need as a note -pr lit organimition sines 1(170.
When concerned citizens in the area created 1)1,1' me a einitimillitydriored urnorrntoo.

Enell ellen, Is evaluated fur inolicithnolized trentoneoil through It diversity of
treatment modes. Services are :Iv:oil:ole to tonootoe in oho four-town service urea
With it tirliNcrelli I Psi prraetis. from the adolescent experimenter to I he hard Oro
abuser. There Is no fee or direct charge eXeept for the :Niethoodena tirontroono. Con-Irlloolions lire VoliinfrtrY

tier Wain opprionclo to tretoomeno co mollifies the titedlea I :chilli+ of full lime staff
11.13-unitiorluitt with the eionorel1roz shills of profession:d and parnprofesslontots.
This 100+ resn'ted in one of the most effective eirnetreal merit prOgritIll$ In the
sotto and c011011

ohm IXTutva:Vrtos FACITATIEs

hflierntion Vlintr.The moor:dim-a itionke unit for DI.V. functions in I he final
ea privity of (sIl mitre:H*1J. iliagnOS1 le cc:Ott:Ilion iltlel referral, II Oil (10) outpatient
co moseling.

lifoliNC.Provide$ 2.1-hotir live-ill facility for 10 rercirien he in Si
prryelthl Irks) lly Oriented dorg-free therapeutic carminionoy. The progrol no 114 t:Cfired
for 12 to IN mouths of hiletecive trea I 'neut.

jii,/k,ittoote jhisop.mt my Treatment peogruto.Thera pool ie In design 411111 I rent.
num'. 131`1'lo offers counseling. psychiatric. urinalysis services, e to ilt4441
111014 111 overetrIltillat the proli;ents root Ilnutlitatter whieh tore usually tosstovInt with
lierollo totiollel Ion.

WOOlell.14 e+.01111%.1 scilla rate facility for women IS rind over. offering trent-
mod mid toll Opporl links 10 reerniStrtlet their lire~ lo w+ollell Who sire silriodom
Ielttll stns TH 411111 1111.01101. TilsW tear keels their children its residenee them. or
Ile trettlett art cm' oultlents.

1.0W IINTERVKXTION rAf:11.1TIES

Prone ;14(tIerwetit Prom-amt.Ow in each Of the 110Wits, asSitte ount people to
voile with their WOrld. through corm:v(401g :mod alternative oetivitieR that nvOld
reliance nil soolostnnees.

Enietweney $heller l'oewoomPor adolescents hi gtoornford tnti
Trtrfuen Co4444,--4teeves ftreetswielt. New Cassano and Durielo Irchttoent mitt

intervention for nitoleseents who tore high atrisk delinquents,
Peer eninniellnll PPogrnot.Nerve:4 Greenwich. New Cannon /Ilia
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rwoh ...Trio. no,000.--1.04.rainatitig ugenry tor New Canaan and Derien,

poets In; jiver. go:rr:YR Dutt:v.tott. I ntto Loir.a.vrmx 14inanAm. lye.

:linty. early 1117:i. Doris De Miff 11:13 110po Project Director. thin Exemitive Dl
rector 44 brint Liberation ['pogrom is -bat:11'40rd, a drug n1111$0 prevention. treat.
them. PI1111 reit:Odin:Dion agene width has been deserlbed by both federal and
mate onleitits no a nagle' program.

Dee work lb the sitiona»e abase field began in 111119, when she was asked 141
become the Riteentive III reeiot of the thate's first romninnity.laised drug program
ht Westport.

11) 11171t, she was npognized by the flovrnor with an award :IA tutu of enniimi
I:11ie. I MiSinntiing 1%.0111/1ZI for her eourrifoition in the field of toddle lionith, In
.thansl of 19711 she wiled 1123110 11011011ml 111'110311111. With nip award for outstanding
service mad com Mon ton so the Ih a ithopahm, mu) drag deneselehey, hy the
Women's ConondAsient of Aleohool nod Drug Prooliems of North America.

Mrri, I h fluff Is f lin invettinti or the oentwel fent meow) and Drag Abase Prot.
arnnt: Ai gillpOriptileripil ippitolillop lip 11111 cermet:111ln Alcohol mid firm; Moose .141
visfiry Oilmen: a member cat the iti.01Mil Menial Health Hoard's Catchtnent
Aren 1: council nod former I'llnirwounta of the itegiontr. :denial Health Board's
Planntag ronanitteo. Nh(' NW, serves on the litnilth tIsteitift Ammer Mental
'lentil, 'rash Forer told was formerly Int the Health SSA001114 Pkilthing Cent-
toil tee,

Before litollig the debt pit addielion treatment. gip w:i14 n magazine editor
and ou necaoittit exeotilre WW1 major Nett- York advertising agencies. During
Worm war 11, and immediately after graduation from .ellege, she: screed

the!We years as dote of I he yntingost women to be vottanissioned ag gni
gutted) Stalorl Ntivy.

lirs, De Iluff, a widow with Iwo elithirets, grew up hi New York City and has
lived in 1Cestport since 194.1.

Ellimation : ILA. in Knells!' anti Mine:Mon ; completed Teacher Training. and
Pr:oakum: guttitiate Ettarseg In 1:iieligh nod logyehology : 1!.(s.T..A. and 1:olumbla
Cui comity. I 'rug Depeinlence Institute. Yale Alvdical rtellool Viotti lien test in Orfila'
Process null Leadership Training. New Doyen Center for Human Ite'ations:
']'milting in itsyclidrionst. diagnostic teliniqueg. and oilier workshops,

almIN
Irretti the :Vow York Timm Aug. /1). 197ej

OUT OF TIM SitAnoW OF Pats .th"11 MIMI

(By Eleanor Charles)

Sr.otrou»Disquieting things have beets happening to the Anterienn Dream.
in hinny cases :Ir. tiltindIng's drew!' house has become an energy nightmare.
mid :Mr, Blanding himself is 1111 the verge of tut executive coronary attack. At
least one of the ltildren 15 tripping tout on something or other. nod Mrs. Bland-
ing. baying titillevell the hest of till possible worlds, Is now a contirmed ateoltelle.

Thio Is the picture pointed by Dr. Karen E. Grinunell. who sees the rettiIlte
counterparts of the tleilonal Illandinge faiall in similar situations all too fre-
tinottlY, Slut is cllnieal direetor of the Women's Center. till miltsital new fnellitY
In Stnilifortt for the treatment of women trim are addicted to preseripltma drums
and nIet/hol.

"It's an extraordinarily complex slIntition," :mid Dr. (trimmed. *We mire seeing
women who don't come In light any other way. They 40 not use bard drugs. They
do nor consider thetneelves Urns: - abusers and would never go to a traditional
drstr.irotijim.st 1.11$0q, 'chow Inv JZIel illillille 0100 :lint 11111141 'ill/111110 14118A
often the victims or uncaring doelorg who overprescrlite aunt even' fall in worn
then[ of the dangers of totallittlag (Ingo with alcohol,"

.
Tile center, tin offaltot of Rttitnforot Drew Liberation Inc- addresses it proleho:'

]hat feu shell volittbils in I hi, 0401111es, Illiml. ;111e1iiillpti hi illnii With. Met* Ore 1111
%UM! wito took courage front betty Ford when she told the World that she was
hooked on palukillers and alcohol. The /orator, First Lady's Pander has hronght
tilittlerous 0111e1' women not of tie sit/Wows, tw/Ming to the center's stair.

ho women's Center, which admits only those who have been detoxilied, is
taking shone tit G Washington court lit a racially mixed residential neighborhood-
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of downtown Stamford. The spaee that was once 13 apartments now consists of
administration offices, consultation and recreation rooms, dormitories and suites.
Courses in money Management, household management. child rare and being :t
parent augment the therapy.

The old-fashioned brick building is light and airy inside, sparsely furnished
end in homey disarray most of the time. Batches of cookies cooling in the com-
munal kitchen and a playroom containing many cartons of toys indicate the
Presente of hihnett. the all-important feature that separates this router froth
almost all similar ones elsewhere in the country.

The children live itt private apartments with their mothers. They are assigned
housekeeping responsibilities and a full schedule of recreation. Family therapy
involves them in consultations, sometimes along with their fathers. In the fall,
arrangements trill be made for those of school age to be transported daily to
nearby school districts,

For many of the children,. this is the first time they have dealt with a mother
who is not under the inflame° of pills or liquor. One woman. whose oldest child
is 12, bad been an alcoholic for 10 years.

The women who have heen coming to the center, some from out of the state,
supplement the Federal financing on a sliding scale keyed to their incomes. They
have been responding to law -key radio spots and referrals and they reflect the
grim statistic that the median age of white women in drug-related deaths is 43
yearsa .stage of life sometimes Unlearned as the midlife

Sarah Cook, the center's director. said : "Most are middle aged. a few are
still in their 20's, left over from the drug culture of the 10GO's, unable to find
their place."

In all cases they succumbed to a false panacea, according to Dr. Gritnmell,
who said: "In our society we are used to being "treated.' We assume that we are
entitled to happiness, that there is something wrong with anxiety. I believe that
anxiety is a nsefnl symptom of something else and that it should not be eliminated.

-Sometimes people come to me demanding Valium," Dr. Grinnell said. "I
refuse. and they never come back. They will go from doctor to doctor until they
find one who will give them what they want."

Statistics front the National Institute on Drug Abuse in Washington show that
of the 200 million prescriptions dispensed in the United States in 1977 for Valium.
Librium and other legal drags. two-thirds were written for women. The figures
also show that GO percent of drug-related emergency-room visits were made by
women. and Valium, the drug prescribed most in the country, was the primary
cause of such visits. Overdoses of t'afiuta were triple the number of overdoses
of heroin.

Hoffmann-LaRoche Inc.. the sole producer of Valium, said through a spokes-
man that less than half the amount manufactured was sold as a tranquilizer.
A. company spokesman said: "It is prescribed us it muscle relaxant for lowback
pain. or in cases of epilepsy. or before certain surgical procedures. It is always
accompanied by a detailed list of instrnetions ten the doctor regarding when to
use it and when not to use it."

According to staff members at the Stamford center. there is a long chain of
responsibilitythe drug salesman pushing his quota on the doctor, the adver-
tising copy that reinforces a stereotype of the woman who needs -mind-alteritot
drugs. the medical school that is reluctant to recruit educators who stress alcohol
mitt gang orotems. the husband who canton initsi his Wines addiction as a Ninny
problem. the doctor who prescribes a physical checkup for the husband but a
bottle of pills for the Wife.

What the center is striviug to accomplish may seem oversimplethe restruc-
turing of a woman's timeuntil the realization dawns that these women measure
the hours only in terms of tilling them with the contents of bottles.

Once treatment starts "the issue of identity is a big problem." said Mrs. Cook.
"First they were somebody's daughter. then somebody's wife. then somebody's
mother, never themselves."

Mary L's husband is an executive who is away from home for long periods.
Site "lIe would give use a check and tett me to pay the telephone hill if it
cameand there was enough for groceries. But he would pay the major bills.
I never knew how much money we had. There Was a lot of tundown. loitelinMs
OW depression."

Despite the similarity In annul economic hackgromids. time difference be.
tweet working women and housewives is immediately apparent. "Women who
work don't Mite into the residency program, they come in as outpatients." Mrs.
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Cook said, "They nre mach mere wary. secretive. Most are married, with chil-
dren. They worked hard competing to get where they are anti they arc rchictont
to give it up. They are living oat the Wonder AVII num syndrome."

As for the housewives who are residents lit the center. "they all want to go
Nick to school and prepared for ktreers," Mrs. Cook sold. On of them who
hag six months of treatment ahead said : "My Inotband and I love each tither
very touch. but he has to let go of his role and I hare to let NO 01.000. rya spent
n lot of time being lonely. not knowing what to do with my time. I was ti child
mid lie wanted to keep me one."

lieeause the potions have had u»plensant elperIctices with mole authority
Owes. they feel more comfortable undergoing treatment with the olfemate
staff. "Ilow do you tell a man bow It feels to be It mother Y" one put lent said.

Mrs. Cook said : "We try to avoid becoming another control. Hospitals control
patients: 0111* approach its tinstructured. These w0111011 MVO taut too many outside
eon t role already,"

lir. ttrionnell scald of her patients: -to spite of nIl 11w Maki:Meg awl disrup-
tions. they are gond mothers. women who tire ready to ellting0 001I liven but
Weld(' never leave their eitildren to do so.

After-three onsneressfol attempts to "dry out" In conventional hospitals, the
wife of it linSines8 executive Was optimistic.

"So fttr I think it has been gond for me mid the children." slit said. "They
hint a lot of power ;it horse. counting my drinks and taking care of toe. Now
they are Warning that mother is tinnily coating back. I think the oldest iz relieved
to be a little boy agnin." =,,.

(Prom the Connecticut Magazine. septeruber 10791

Womtis tx

.% iimsNotINcE ON PRESCRIPTION Minos SIIACKLES MILLIONS or Avostett; Now, UM=
LATE 'Yu.) \I91:11. 111.3.1 Is (IN roc w.v

ity Doris Ile Huff)
Last year. Belly Ford stointi.ml the Withal with her agmilged bdle admission

of mittietion to pain pine itrill alcohol. Clwiediait Jerry Lewis recently revealed
itt tt itiagosine interview :hot he once almost lint la bullet through ills lienti while
Influenced by massive doses of painkillers. Minn Scott Newman. son at netor
l'nui Newman. died tragically laSt November from au accidental overdose of oleo.
hod rontioltiot with the tnitopillliter he Was tatting for Injuries Fluttered hi :4

mishop.
Behind the headlines Is at story that (writs :I emotion; thread of !Mount suffer-

log. In nil enrol:al effori io solve real ineillenl problems, these people were cata-
pulted lino a nightmare of depentleny end. tilthantely, addiction, irIdie finty
would not want itt think ,./ tovglimove: us ..ignekges.- and We mold not entegor-
ige them ;is sing', they were as "hooked" as any herein ntitilei with a vOn a any
habit.

PrOsOPIPnon 41Tng n/MS0 in this country lots ranched epidemic proportions.
Millions Of Ainerientoi miletiy suffer the torment of dependency I'll
on'tiotives. NieePitlif pills. nod oilier Mondaltering legal drugs.

1.'wltliirds of Ilion are women. And In their winktInws tire the Inisliands and
elilitireiiMritggling to keep the flintily together, In alcohol abuse. there is an
813'1401 runic of Cacti alenintlit pQrsott toweling/ I he lives of foul other people
(itsually spouse and children). It you extend that to the t»ulrisubstance abuser.
you reach a sniggering outliner of hiditiduul.s who ore touelietl Icy' this problem
and by ollrort experience, are imitoilnk it Along in tie" generations.

There's ltstrbaru, fur litmonee. Mingo problem started Mem, years ago with
P'cere lihritiebti. Or Helen: Munn ininliond gets transferred regularly by his
corporate bosses, Mid who finally turned in %Idiom and alcohol to cope with the
loneliness, 01' Kate, whose doctor husband found II easier to sedate her than to
and out why glib was gelling so man; headachesuntil she was so tranquilized
she forgot to (lire for her children.

Fictitious minion. yes, Wit prototypes of the millions of 'teal women vtio are
nOW emerging front :t hidden life of shame and neglect. Coming forth anti Wen-
I IfYing themselves us drug addicts.

It is no secret 01111 WoillOn In one society most dent with either an actind double
staniineth or its venni:11ns, Women are I he unwitting vietinis of 011 entire RO(.10-
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meat of education and abuse prevention programs for the ioutninnity at large.
and for she medical and pharmaceutical professions.

lir. Gritstmell sums it Hp. We se,. the 1N'011lett.S Center in Stamford. serving
Connecticut, as the first important step in resolving a major national health
roblem." TIII

[From the Hartford Courant. July 15, 10701

l'Itosit4S1 1.1:41...t TRNATMENT roe W0111::c AnivICTS

(By Lincoln Millsieid)
STA/matoThe sounds of small cbildett at play Mt the air. providing a SetiSe

of comfort against what is otherwise the stark backdrop of women addicts try-
ing to reronst met their shattered lives.

Two Voting' "iris are making illibIll:li$ ont of dough while down the hall their
mother is rect7icing counseling for her addiction to Zill'Ohtli and prescription
drugs.

The setting is :I» incongruous one. lint the knowledge that her children are
near and weIl cared for allows the woman Io eonce»trate on her therapy. mak-
ing it more effective.

Thou at least is the hope of organizers of the WOttleter: Cehler, a new la:IMF
devoted to treating women with the duel addiction of alcohol and drugs. The
venter °timed a month ago.

What makes the Women's Center unique. they Say. is that it the only fa-
cility in the country that allows ;melt women addicts to keep their children with,.
them while they undergo treatment.

-The women who come heti; itt its relieved Ma to find a sterile psy-
hiatc tap:4:488r said Arleta. Violante. the center's assist:nit director.

"And the children feel a sense of relief too." she said. "Often the children feel
somehow responsible for Mommy's drinking and pill popping. They develop guilt.

-Here. they can tie girls :Main. This is :tit toitirev new Aol.at never a vzionote
before in therapy. she saki.

The prototpe program was conceived lost year as an offigroth of the Drug
Liberation Program Inc., a iirsi,g and alcohol ire:81'Hour program serving

---Greenwich. Stamford. Darien and New Catlaalt.
-:-- Counselers at the progvatn's to-vine:dam Liberation Douse sensed an increas-

ing Melt for more programs for women. The disclosure by former First Lady
Getty Ford of her (had addiction io paiwkilling drugs mei alcohol brought an-
tional attention to this problem among women.

The statistics mu the problem are staggering. The Ntuional 1oz:thole on I trng
Abuse estimates that from May 1076 to April 1077. 47,700 persons in the United
States were admitted to emergency rooms suffering from the effects of mixing
alcohol and drugs.

A total of 2.500 persons died.
And mi pereent of all drug-related emergency rouse ONO:: were mule by women.
of almost WO million prescriptions itt 1977 for legal drags bite Valiant. Libe

ream and others. two-thirds were for women. And Hearty two million American
women have become dependent on prescription dm::

Five ndilion women. inejfidint: many who abase drugs, are aleoholles. Almost
twice as many women as men have used tra»tmilizers. More than twice as many
have used sedatives.

The Women's center, which will serve about 2:10 women and their eleildren in
one year. is an experimental program aimed at addressing some of these drug and
alcohol problems.

When Drug Liberation proposed the idea and sought funding for it. the Nath Mal
. fast 'tide Ou Drug Abuse, au agency of the U.S. Department of health, 'ionic:Ilion
and Welfare, gkve it swift approval, apparently recognizing the severity of the
Probletn.

The money pays the rent on a three-story apartment house at 6 Washington SI.
send salaries for a Staff of More than the women. The clinical director is another
woman. Dr. Karen Grimmell. a psychiatrist.

"Until she moves far Wong in treatment. (the woman patient) will have diffi-
culty dealing with men as therapists," Dr. Grim mel said. -tier desire formaser-

Hne attention. which she lewdly attempts to gain by fitting into a stereotype .. -
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complicates treatment by a male therapist. A woman needs a role model to help
develop her on role in today's complex society."

Dr. Grim:ntt niso said that when a woman knows her children are being eared
for. 'not only will therapy be more effective but the client is apt to stay iu tret-

ment longer."
Also. the women can be taught to be better parents in the program. "vor in-

stance. if we observe the mother ilyth off the hotline for no apparent reason, we
ono tell her to avoid that kind of behavior." Dr. Grimmeit said.

There is. In addition. immense benefits for the children of the women addicts
who often are "disfinictionar as a result of their family problems. Dr. Orimmell
:mid. "When we observe such n Child, we eat) refer her to special programs de-
signed t o address those problems."

The new center will accommodnte t.10 in-patleat "clients." There also is a day
program for wotnen who have more stable family lives and an outpatient pro-
gram. In all programs. eldldcore is an essentinl component.

"A mother undergoing treatment generally has the feeling that 'half of me I her
children) is at home.'" snid Nis. Violante.

At the Women's Center. she will be able to undergo trentment without worrying
about where her children are or what they're doing. The elimination of this basic
concern should enhance any treatment program's saceess rate. Mu. Violante said.

The center is now screening candidates from till over the country for its pro-
grams. .....mm

Wren, the Bridgeport Post. Julie 26. 1079)

`rtairnnt> FACILITY t171O1: IIELI TO AVIOCTED

STAiitruttuThe only facility iic the (rtyatcr Metropolitan Area. inehttling New
Cork. New Jersey and 4onoerticon. devoted to treating women addicted to Pre-
scrildfoll drugs and ulcoltoiwho may keep their children in residence with
client --bas just opened ils doors here in Stamford.

The Women's Center. a separate facility of 1)rtig Liberation Program for
women 18 years rind older. acres not only the entire state of Connect lent. but is
oval/able to residents In ell ether states its well.

Its purpOse is to offer treatment aml au opportunity to reconstruct their lives
to women who are abosiug a variety of mem:dillies, and overtheconoter drags
NedO t iVeS. t ratiquiliz(rs. etc.) and perhaps alcohol.

Residents may be treated in 9 variety of drug free modalities. They fluty keep
their children with them :r Unique real ure Intended to encourage women to enter
I reattnent it they need it. :Intl one which ix Itkely to increase their chances for
successful treatment. A day program is offered to women who have a stable fancily
sfrneEtlrc which supports them In the morning and evening. They may bring
tinmschnol-al tending children with them during the day. Out patient elients may
do likewise, and all the children can participate in the child core facilities pro-
vided at the Center. Clients who come for evaluation and consultation and need
dtositleation prior f() their treatment program will be visited by the counseling
sniff during their

.t tenth of therapists and count:maws devises an treatment plan with
cock women. Components of treatment include individual and group therapy.
family counseling. continuing education, voeatiottat training and guidanee. par-
enting and eitildeare skills. education in hOOSet)Otil and personal money tannage-
went. assertiveness training. constructi ve use of lisitrs time and formation of
self-help groups.

The total program is directed at helping women Mid new ways to cope with
prattle:us, develop it $O$P of self esteem as a woman. and return to useful and
productive roles in family and society.

Some of the statistics provided by the National Institute on Drug Moist.. the
r.S. Drug rot foreement Attnilstration nod the Ileparintont of I leallh. Rdnett-
non mid Welfare are: Of nlmost 200.000.000 prescriptions in 1977 for legal drOgs
like Valiuut, Librium. ! WO 'birds were written fur +vowel) . . 2 million
Amrienn u- it lvira. 1110110011 ore breseription drugs . .:e uriliiuu
women, including Many of the drug abusing group. me alcoholics almost
I wiee as many women us men have moat tnitsetillzers . . . more than twice :is
many hove used] sedatives . . . IR) 'lemon of oll drugrelated hospital erns rgeney
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ronni visits were made by woolen. An estimated 20,000,000 women live in jeopardy
"r I.'"littg Prey to ibis *ratted).

The AV( 'MOWS Center will seetoultoodate approsituateiy 250 women. am! their
children. in a year. Aloreover. its impart :Is a nationwide prototype will he
eonsiderable. l'he National Institute um Dritur Alonso. whieli has provided u grout
In fund the Womett's I 'enter. will use the documentation Of the experience of the
Center as a forums for the development of similar facilities elsewhere in the
nation. fur the development of abuse prevention programs fur the population :tt
risk. and for educational progratus for the metlival and pharmarentical
professions.

The Women's Center is located at 6 Washington Court in Stamford. Any in-
dividual. doctor, hospital, or community agency may call for referral or
inform:I lima.

i'10.1.% REID STATF:M ENV OF t'it IttLfCltX. trOOttoil SATOtt or WonRfe:. ParluAns.
Nam" isitsay STATE rnalAirr3tEXT OF HEALTIT. Al.c0110L, NAncOTIC ..Nu Date
.1111"$1.: "0 Nilt01.

tmeoirr cis wo34k4 Amu PitENelttl'ili)N !flirt; AIIICRE ANo PEPEstur:vcr

leutzt cm incident* of prescription drug abuse aniOng women h: Ilitheillt to Olottlin
in that it continues tic he -in the closest" similar to and often combined with
alcoholism. The DAWN data released by the Dritg Etifnreettient Administration

I )17,A i is a it indication Of abuse altd the best information we have. However. it
Is incomplete in that it corers 24 Standard Metropolitan Statistical Arens
SMSA) lea vim; many !Mildred:4 of hospind emergency rooms outside of the

SMSA reporting system and. therefore. tincoiltiteul. The DAWN data should be
considered as nu indication of a much larger problem the true proportions of
which n re as yet unknown.

DAWN VI TOTAL EMERGENCY f10014 DRUG EPISODESMAY 1377-APRIL 1918

Percent female Percent Mate

Total.. 58.2 64,011 4t.6 49,289
Vane 59.0 43,069 40.9 28.812
Mark 52.2 14.507 44.7 It.745

These stall:41es show that women onlitine to predomiunle in the national
. data on overdose by 16.11 l,ereeiIt over the rate for men. The highest percentage.
n9 plvm. is found anuant white women and the lowest 10.0 preent alutoult
white men. Those drugs associated with the highest nationwide proportions of
female emergency room mentions in DAWN VI are the following:

Generic same Twine Male Trade same

Diazepam. 14,353 7.077 Valium.
Aspirin... 5.248 3,953 Asoitio.notatepam ..... ....... ................ 3.307 1.273 Dalmane.
4-Propoxyphene. . . 2.826 1.281 Douvon/Ookoo.
Awitriptyliao . 2,335 985 ElavRIEndea.
caorchatemuide - 2.216 1.056 tibtitnitibritabs.
Acetaminophen 1,91$ -680 Tylenol.
Ptotarepato 1,242 -373 Tanaene.
Capheruorioe/Ametriptonno.. . 1.169 407 Thavilittrafon.

With the eveeption of Aspirin, Tylenol and Darvon Oven for relief of pain,
the drugs listed are psychotropie: tranquilizers. sedatives nild antidenressattts.
They ore prescribed for anxiety. depression. stress. insomnia, grief :11141 Malty
lesser complaints. These drugs work lit that they reduCe the symptoms. Ilotr-
ever, the underlying problems remain as before maim: te4yebotheropy or 011111-
scling takes lance along with medieation. If not. the dependettee on drums :t$ a
toping meehanism heroines establisdted. itteresises as tolerance develops Anti MO
lead to the O.D. ointment,- room episodes reported in DAIIR.

93
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Wommea Center reports
In New Jersey there arc two women's centers that are funded primarily to

deal with women and prescription drug abuse. Both have been collecting dan
that provide us with a deeper understanding of this problem. In addition to
nationwide DAWN statistic's. a clearer picture emerges of the woman who is
using from a mica- of this material.

The Woolen's Resource and Survival Center is located in Iicyport, a town in
on economically depressed area on the northeastern Ambler of New Jersey
that is separated from Staten Island by the Raritan Bay. Forty-two percent of
their clients have an income level of $5.000 or tens per year. The population is
itiostly white. lower to middle class. with it high school education. The Centers
surrey- of over 100 women found that 53 percent of this sample was using one
or more prescribed psyekoactive drugs whets admitted. The largest percentage,
about half the total, named Valium as the drug of use. Other minor tranquilizers
18 percent. were followed by antidepressants, 12 percent. The percentages for
Awful.: pills and pain killers were slightly lower. roughly 10 percent and S per -
tent. respectively.

About 4 percent were using two or more psyehoactive drugs. Slightly over
Is percent were using prescription thugs whose Identity was not known to the
women users, An equal percentage of the women in the survey 10 percent were
using Merin)! regnhtrly.

The average age et the women users was 35 yeors. Pifty-Four percept of the
women using one or more psychoactive drugs were married and 41 percent wore
separated or divorced. Fifty-live percent were homemakers, while 37 percent were
employed outside the home.

Together. Inc_ in Glassboro. South Jersey 15 in a less economically depressed
area. The income level of women clients is spread fairly evenly from under
$0.000 to over $18.000 per year. Over 40 percent qttended or completed high school
and over 41 percent attended or completed college. Aintost half of the women
sae employed. primarily in full-time jobs. They are predominantly 24-34 years
of age. white and married.

Data collected over a four year period from n total of 711 women provided
the following information on drug ibte: 35 women, 49.9 percent were using drugs
or medication at the tune of admission, These women were predominantly in the
income range tinder $6,000 to 812.000. Valium and other tranquilizers were pre-
dominant. followed by over- the - copper drags and alcohol. Over 100 women
admitted using cocaine received from a friend. eithongh they were not regular
users.

The primary source for the drugs taken by the wotnen was prescriptions from
doctors.. small proportion of these 3 percent, were psychiatrists and the re-
mainieg 97 percent practitioners or internists.

In March 1979. Together. Inc. ran a telephone survey of 203 women over 18,
Using random moutioers in two ndjacent local telephone exchanges. In answer to
dm question. "Do yen use drugs or alcohol to cope with stress?" 22 percent of
those responding answered ftairmotively, Based on the 1070 1T.S. Census report
of 57,051 women over 18 in Gloucester County, it is highly possible that nt
least 20 per' ent err t1.41(1 women are currently using drugs and/or alcohol to
cope with stressful situations.
illscu*Rion etnd remnant eu d a lions

There is no Inch of implications in the 1ew Jersey data from women's centers
and the :,:ational overdose data in DAWN 9. Both N'ew Jersey Centers are
Illnrginal to the SMSs1 and represent small town, middle-America in their
demographic eharaeteristies. If we project the 20 percent female drug and/or
alcohol users identified by Together. Inc.. in their random survey. to all the
small towns onside of the DAWN reporting system. we would arrive at a very
barge number of drug dependent women who me potential overdose candidates
over and above the 60.000 reported in DAWN 9,

The truth is that we do not know the real dimensions of this problem and it
is time for at major reseatch effort to (Ill this gan in our knowledge. Perhaps
the Federni Drug gnforeement Adutinistration could nssist by using their present
data base to project to mon. complete national total for those drugs that rank
highest in relation to feoale emergency room episodes. That information. in
addition to existing DAWN data. would be a first step in achieving a more
acenrate evahut don on which to base an action plan.
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From our experience in New Jersey some recommendations Conte to mind as
W113.14 of reducing the dangers of prescription drug abuse dependency and over
those among women.

1. AU prescriptions for drugs in the high overdose categories should have the
name of the drug clearly stated en the label along with instruetions for nse.

::. Kne losares similar to these that aceompany birth control pills tzlitaild he in
the Package stating the dangers of use in combination with alcohol or other
drugs. the risk of 1i:110e:dim when used for long periods of time and the risk
of death from overdose.

:L The enelusures should include appropriate warnings about use during preg-
nancy anti when breast teething an infant.

4. in the ease of psychotropie drugs the enclosure should reeminnend their use
he secompanied by psythidlierapy or counseling on a regular basis.

These recomincodations would provide women users with basic information
needed to foster responsible use of drugs:. They would know the name of the
preserihed medication they are taking: the danger of synergism with :decibel
or other drugs: tile possibility of habituation anti death from overdose: pos.slide
effects On the unborn or newborn of drugs in their blood that pass through the
place. .0 or into breast milk.

The recommendations suggesting that psychotherapy or counseling: accompany
drug use is of partiular importanee in view of the X..i. Mullins that 97 percent
or prescriptions :Ir given not by psychiatrists, but by general practitioners or
internists who do not have the time or the :raining to ride Plz.rettOtheni ity
or eminseling to women patients on psyehotropie medication. Research studies
by Myrna Weisman and Gerald Merman. Marein Mittctittig and gaSzla Salasin
have found that :

1. "Twice ns many women as men are diagnosed as suffering from depressive
disorders."

2. "It is the young (25-10) married, separated or divorced, working, blue col-
bir mother lio is most Iikely to be depressed."

3. -This wonuni has Tess access to social support systems than do other groups
even though her life situation is more stressful.'

The woman described in these studies matches in her eliaracteristics the women
clients of the two X.J. Wonten's centers. Without a support system of Nodal
services. eminseling or therapy. medication by itself does not help her solve her
problems or reduce her life stesses. This is the W111:111 who needs to he alerted to
the calm_ of counseling when taking psychotropic medication for prevention of
deepening dependence.

Further insight into her situation is pravidd by Guttentag and Salasin :
**he must cope with the 'lemmas of a ,lair. and with the demands of family

responsibilities. hichnling husband, children and household mauagement. She has
no fume of rising in her career as do white collar women. Further, she is caught
in a traditional family role sitnution. This means that she must fulfill all of the
family role responsibilities ascribed to women, and at the same time. cope with
the stresses of her dead end job."

The authors observe that feelings of helplessness =sod hopelessness are pri-
mary tartars in her depression and. we may add. to her drug use.

t:cimitteling for this women should den) with her drug use as a temporary
inetienre anti instill respect anti understanding of the long tern, thillgOrS of drug
use. With the support of etemseling or therapy she wontil be aided in looking
at her problems and hi devising ways of dealing with them in order to decrease
the stress in her iife. Family therapy should he available. hopefully to attain
greater cooperation and em:ag beleen family members. Groep therapy slimed
help her pereeive that she is not ainne--new friendships with other women may
be helpful. Further opportunities for training or eduention may open her life to
new opportunities. With increased self respect and hopefic tiess. this woman could
give up her drug use. She wilt have gained greater control over her life---n real
reward!

In answer to the atiestiOn. are current treatment services available to women
With this specific problem. based on my experience. mlequate services do not
exist. How eau we provide these services through existing agencies at a minimum
cost? N.J..gtate Minks for imminent of illiit drug abuse can I rest people with
these problems. 11111 women using preseription drugs are fearful of methadone
clinics and unwilling to use them.
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.l real possibility for treatment development should be possible through a
small explunsioit nutter Title XX of llit Soehtl Seeitrity .let. Title \X 1114.11(1'S are
tltW available for aleoltol treatment. eate;oricat foliating is available for coun-
seling of eligible prsons with aleoliol problems as well. 'miler the vittogory of
ounslinis in Now Jrs. Hy the $iiiiill e inclusion, of eimosotiog sorvieos for
tiereutioner 4.11 itrIn41.1-illifilli di ilgS. OtrVitS 1.101iill Id. d..tripod thromat .statT
training anti progratit li1V0111.1110111( (or the %%01114'11 tii:1111.1.11 hon. toility. We re-
sibecIfitilY Urge this vigil:111110e to eimsliior this recommendation atilt th neves
sari' step for its implementation.
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The 12 Most-Abused Prescription Drugs
Ina natlanal Institute on Drug Abuse report. based on surveys of drurelated
deaths and hospital emergency -room visits. these prescribed drugs won the most
abused.' label- Here's what they are used for and how they can harmand even kill
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ro J1nnt. he Iuc. to -üi'clk'aji.. flkn'n :1 Inin"r iiroi
1uu :IIpi.r -Iio in tIii it.11ior ijliil io of ;hio' iJH- 'r.

rUod on ago fot n vnmi1iiiu ?ofl froi1u. 1;Vte bt .1flIt 1edttat( tflr.
the wJlt h. ri 1ntror ieeant take ott (row work or ;in riIo -h' aVniiI

..P(IjtiUt.1 i'ri'rr;o1il itiol .jtlIIIft;t1lizIflr ioi rfatt o-uh hir gtiU;tl.lo hunth

T1n l,sto,lo....'iit r1trlst ivs of pr "li (shfy tin ton rrt:ctor roP Ui

.tittittrrhpi lor front lui 5ilo,fh;Jo, i]PHo i 1% ljtO ec,r(r t'rtorI. 1'liesi'
tin it j,plV iji 4 i'il IPri Ilp.i ;iit sIr(... of iiiin' p"nr. $hie1. ;nid
vlll ior iite Into all of th r:tclttutons of Iadoquotti iii IIt. prnir

o l uiiou, toek nt ,P44 PI'i ,riu pIiti., l.iir,Inri'ni lit Ini-tUl ;11t1 itwIlhit r4l,Ps1ri
}.iII4i1(, pIiiri Cobol un1. ;ilt,u;l.n hint 11 oPllPo lIr:t;r ('Oil vti iii c'\tlI1II1i

the nnrmnl atlxioI :UU1 sI rt's of iii 'a'u With irs oivu et of pyebo1oIe:il
stiUi.liIi I.

I tilr Iroil . rlioil I.?' I'f 'UtIh. ft 1ii Of imlik.itu:uy, ar.triHg HiI }Ik
Jip otl i' iritv, iii itnjI i'tlr.lto t Ii(elllltr pr lut i4pis. tsrrncrtl oro-Itut.
oip, tin. hotithin'iiil by utt1tilnin :iil 11r(s1int, lhr ro Is shlltNfl In :1

rviul pOhit1l i irfrtittiion t%iih a lily-our ttt?t.rrl i$ drug h:illui tiitiitno, 'iiii
14th tJil of dritt. 1POO1III1I1PU ilo't( iut ttUh wli}u it! lDC. lint Is hiI to

ou1;tI ;iil l.rsiOml ris ii, sys plrtrii ro-t'(nt athii i-:trI tiotis. lutit
l#Os ,pt'Iriiitttorlttt tpikiri'onpl pliirijtii tttiiiij (itruiuit lvii lit rinds Irs h} t..

'ICt Il ;u1p'ni,;u.l tluir also is siiriIh':ttit1y ili#-roiit (rota rsirl'urbttsi. niIibH
ltutis %%litIn ePiu(1;.4rporl.
I: ltt li.:i bnn knnwit that drn uIst :lua Hltiek ft:ilo. Jo ti '.Ieee:tre J

'ot S%hipn footo Ins: it Jit4s r,eoflh htti wn ltH liv
ieorue (einalt's ;1r14 more 1ile) to aLpue preictilo'ii us ititta ii.lto ioi,imi'

fiip;th., 11i1- Is ti.'P ,iffereit in ttjiv,iiiit uho ali't-rsiility iir l' lint at. tiui rely
.i tIt'rsoire iflr}tOr (Iltt0eflhJ.i.
I }Iii ri tlii,tl ilii rcii;:zrliai of rilitig st tlsri, r!i:r o,ttzlzit4rali'

tht I' Illiars tif piittlI's pills g-onsuriod Jo iltis otmntry. or to rIIIeiV File Iliera larO
ro4I41inC! the horror sturh.s hilt Ivti'4 lpt'im the cli ur'ired I huiIlo-tieil .ntoruonttti. for riainiy thort stro oiIars juuini iiitJ1tii'.I 41 nil inure iptijJnipl to ;iai.
iH stoP i oil lavor Phiptiit

I ;aii etiti otleit Piy hiittluy .'.e:trs Ill lreItziI she ra%,:tes of i lillplhiii, niy grituiiil.
;ot :t Ithi.t i"iqnn, ;iot ny pride tinil rvsisnisIljJity ;ts :iii .%nuerio4uIu III 1110

ills t'jpii.tr sit leiahirIss this ltroI.hpi Chit ft x,sts.o CHant! ;alto:, ipf f:zllrjreit
iii ieiVir;ii Oi-iinrs of _%;uurJnii Jnler,iiiirse.

iIui ruhitqpi of ni nite thai :ulonit of presenllrl lrns by iii 1.11 inel tinrna1

riuzillit he iliviirced from tlu tnntrflmtory f:tctnts that jireiilpoc rheq WoiUeth iii
ielt (I hhher inripninh. The pridiioin thiillPPl lit. JsPPhJIIOPI 415 (ris situ41111J14r enhiiy

eXtaflt thitrl friPIl) nthi irlyIa! 11 d9J1 ftitli0, It ht4 111*' Ol lien ih of p)iihiç)iJli.i)
iIPaJDdiIH Hf Ihe lzrCzh1h4t1ltltil 1iz)int1Ty, th:itdhIhiiiinPi IIIIPIhtIP 110101 Inu.s :1111111
ei piiisliOp of thi' 1104111)1 ilziPIislr.V, tulbhl the AJIWI'IP'tili 11r(911i'141PH11011 Wlih ViPutthi, For
i'eri:ihup sg4ilu:1401s iii die ioiiiuhiitk,tt it is t-nliiithienpi.iI iptuih eptrseiuud by ihiu in
tiiiiPi4tli' IlrinIS1IPI) 1(1 hii'thili 4tTO. (9l puonar. siipI5tI. tOol PhihtlPr:ht IIP'pirl%':htilIih.
httiiiit'il siiial iiii'blliry :11)11 int!i 11P4 $HftOO of PliPtJlthi r aPHI hhh'p.eJO0sPititit.

we study how much the ti0nt suUqrs when we eai ulrviitly i'x0rdsi
5011w lent rat over the source of the suffering ?eet1 we look all iint'utul flip. pflhip-

teat III iiittl ii lihtIi witCh lwmodintt' relief I III 11ai1d fly hot tilkilIg ;ft'tii'lI,
itas t,ikCii 4w :n'tioti att notion of eiiiiitt-enee in the ('t3titilihlatIee itt

this lirultieni, Vtiless tuairi' edntrnl Is placed on Jilt' thai ifartore, dislrihihlloui. atiti
prvserlj'tioii of drogs Will) 411)1100 jtutntiii1. iI oilier olTs.nts tiuti intervetptiihi
strategies will lie OrinUsIs compromised.

riR o,thtiflned i0t0ne of tllsparltles In i Portitlhltitis for WOIIIeII 01141 for
thflhs' )1hllII)r'IUeit pre*lds ;illy D)QUIIJOCE)3l rtaOliitiiin Hf fliPs prehleiii thhd W:ltIy
'tlier 'sncl:il" rrobJems. lfforts aImed ut u(lliltesst!hf pfltltiet,tI;Il isSli°s or synlJp-
lefts. r:ither tbaui jree*p1tntplig tijt!ers no u)flotii hit liii h1101r.0tIh:,J. .iiil, lly
rratirig ilit' ImprcsIon of action. filch foiling in ilipir Ituirliurteti thins tluso

atr;ttegles exacerbate the frustration uitid liojpeiessiu'ss of Ihes rirorheti.
Fr luPi often. Amerlriipi social po1Ie tins dIstorted 1111(1 ,lhI!I$e1u)h1t14ti its oWil

fliPjio'tiviri :iiui i*r:ItlenS hy 1iiikIlni under to preOsliri' groups Jati!li'atOtl by
wrso1iI itgrntu4isernent nuil I)rOJUiiI000. 1)C' (turin Ili$t!tiih)l1141 11011 :iiIij si'sre,h

thou Pull i,bit in vlrtwufly ov4'rv uuro:h of ,niCnietp1i 'nmwi'J-i'o tihhil sui'lal ctiv-
II. SetloChi and hiiupjzg itre still segrtgnte(I. WOfl)yH ,ID(1 ettutile winnnItiis art'
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Mill tinder represented in the jolt market rind blown) distribution- Comgress itint
niq (ink.- ree,,gnize (b., imut that these factors have on the quallly of 1...t. and
their induene nil social PrOblOUIS and social unrest. lout 4tIstt take decisive netin
in .11:Inge those coioliti0118.

Trenrhol women substance abusers without addressing the fnetors whieb drive
them to abuse drugs is it niiviii policy. I'reating addiets whit no ineelionisni lo
nicci the needs that urn precursors of their vondittnii is a sham, These prob.
iilltA are not an ahheration of the .1niericitit way of life, they tiro n illrt.o ,/olso..
quence. They require and ettll tor direct action iii iht loci of tiiii irani i

Therefore, while we devote our otiergies to stittling the .410dt:trill' s in I--
cursors found in the production of interval tuorphin like substances .,n I e^ ' P -etas. , ho impact of hyperglycemia on formtl bellarior. filo iii,thiiiis 111.1i Int--
il..(imis of VitriMIS (110111Itti compounds. we implore 4.'illigreSS In take drianii. c
t-tlos to higare that moll Aim:demi tins an equal ropwrtittlit5' (0 l'arinlil gild Pon'trtione to the c.ontitated growth and prosperity of this great rintion.
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